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MR. ODAM: Are you ready to proceed, I 

Yo\·r Honor? 

THE }tASTER: Yes. 
I 

Mr. Odam, the witness who was on the sta~d 

when you recessed rather early yesterday, 

~lr. Carl Williams, are you ready to proceed? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, but before we 

proceed, may I on the record deliver what we 

got in by way of bus from Austin that 

Ms. Levatino pick~d up? 

THE MASTER: Surely. 

MR. ODAM: I inadvertently yesterday 

picked up from the court reporter, the 

Master's copy of yesterday's testimony. 

THE MASTER: You want it, Mr. Mitchell? 

MR. MITCHELL: I am going to check the 

Cou:~t 1 s invitation and not tum down any that 

I can get, Judge Meyers, at this stage. It 

doesn't amount to much, does it? 

·MR. ODAM: Also, I would like to hand 

to the --

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell, I do want it 

back to deliver to Mr. Pipkin's office, which 

I do every weekend. 

Now, you also have from me the 19th of 
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November to the 5th of December testimony 

and you're welcome to keep it, but do, please, 

remember to give it back to me sometime. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir, Your Honor, 

I have it in the courtroom and just in the 

event the cross-examination of Brother Coulin~ 

becomes necessary. 

THE MASTER.: Yes. 

MR. ODAM: Also delivered to us were 

copies made work copies for the Master 

of December 8th, 9th, lOth and 11th, which 

I will give to the Master. 

: THE MASTER.: Thank you. 

I also received and I give I 

a transmittal letter of copio~ 
MR.. ODAM: 

to Mr. Mitchell 

of proceedings of the cause, dated December 

8th, 9th, lOth and 11th, which will be the 

same. 

Now, again, with the understanding 

that these are copies being furnished at 

his request which is really copies that 

were made up for the commission members at 

some point, so, they are not turned over 

forever, but for use 

MR. MITCHELL: Thank you, Mr. Odam. 
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MR. ODAM: That is 2 through 11. 

Now, I hand to him what we received on 

the bus pursuant to earlier conversations, 

a letter of transmittal signed by Mr. Pipkin I 

by Mrs. Pearson, and it's dated December the 

lOth, addressed to Mr. Mitchell, dated 

December 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5, and these copies 

have been sitting available to Mr. Mitchell 

at the court reporter's office -- correction, 

at the commissioner's office since they were 

reproduced on December lOth, which was last 

week. 

We give these also under the same 

situation to Mr. Mitchell. 

MR. MITCHELL: Will the Court take 

judicial notice where Mr. Mitchell asked for 

that, approximately one month 

THE MASTER: Yes, but in connection with 

our conversation two days ago, the question 

was where were the copies of the daily copy. 

It was then indicated that it was available 

to you at the commissioner's office and they 

apparently put them on the bus and sent them 

dow here. 

MR. ODAM: And that deliverance of the 

---~r--------------------------------------------------~· 
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daily copy, I will suppose Mr. Flusche is 

ready to proceed with the recall of 

Mr. Williams, I presume. 

MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor, I don't want 

to interrupt. I understood that I was to 

have an opportunity at some point to object 

to the massive tender that I was inundated 

in yesterday. If he has got some more, I 

really -- I think I am getting to. the point, 

in other words, where it's physically and 

mechanically impossible for me to be 

intelligent about controlling this record. 

I wonder if I might undertake the Court's 

permission to register some objections purely 

of a technical nature without soliciting 

testimony which I will have to have some 

I 
! 

from Mr. Williams as to what has been proffer d 

at this point, Judge Meyers. It would be ver 

difficult for me to keep up with 

THE MASTER: Well, my notes do not 

reflect, Mr. Mitchell, and Mr. Odam and 

Mr. Flusche, that either E-186, E-187 or 

E-190 have actually been offered. 

Now, they have been tendered to 

Mr. Mitchell yesterday at about noon, but I 
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do not understand that they are yet offered; \ 

is that correct? 

MR. FLUSCHE: That's correct. So, 

Mr. Mitchell, what we did yesterday was in 

effect to accommodate you so that you would 

have the rather large number of exhibits that 

have been marked, including 186 -- E-186, 

188 and 189, although they are to be 

authenticated, as I understand, by 

Mr. Couling, but they have all been tendered 

to you so that you could prepare yourself for : 
I 

objection, but they have not yet been offered 1 

and that is why it aeems to me it's 

inappropriate at this time to make an 

objection. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, Your Honor, that's 

correct, and I, of course, understand the 

rules outlined by the Court and the Court is 

correct in the outlining of the rule, but I 

submit for the record and for this Court and 

for the consideration of people looking at 

this record that the format adopted is unfair 

and I am not reflecting on this Court, of 

course, but it's an unfair method and I am 

submitting it only, Judge, as an attorney 
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addressed to people who are attorneys that 

I have been given way in excess of, I 

would say, seven hundred to a thousand 

exhibits, many of those that had sub-parts 

which I spent the greater part of yesterday 

and last night examining and the Court is 

quite correct through the expediency and 

technicalities, the Examiner has not offered 

them and, therefore, I, of course, have no 

standing to object; however, I think out of 

fairness to the judge who is on trial here, 

that I should be permitted to make a motion -

to be permitted, Your Honor, to register at 

1 

least some on-going objections before the 

matter just completely inundates me and rende s 

me totally incompetent as counsel, and I do 

feel and I am going to confess to this Court 

and to the record that the drainage of my 

co~petency is being reached, and from the 

sheer physical inundation of the record· and 

with that knowledge and notice in the record, 

I, of course, will abide by the Court's 

rulings. I am certainly going to do that and 

will sit down. 

THE MASTER: You may proceed, Mr. Odam~ 
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You still want Mr. Williams? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 
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KARL WILLIAMS , 

2 

3 to-wit: 

BY MR, FLUSCHE~ 
5 

6 THE ~rASTER: Mr. WflH~tms, you were 

7 PArlier sworn and, of cour~e. you are stilt 

8 under oath, as I am sure you know. 

9 THE WITNESS: ~. ~{r. 

10 Q (By Mr. Flus~ hp ~) Mr. W'\. t HllmR, I hand you a 

11 sprfe~ of Exhib~ts marked E-191 and ask you if 

12 you havP had an nooortuntty to rPvfew this ~rouo 

13 of Instruments thfs mornin~ hPforP you were 

14 rallPd tn tpstify. 

IS A I. have. 

17 ~~-R. MITCHELL: .E~cuse.me, I don't kno1-• 

18 the E7hibit number. 

18 THE MASTER: It ts E-191, he 1ust said 

that, and it is with multtotP sub-oarts. 

21' MR, MITCHELL: May I ask the wi tnel'ls 

a ~uestton on voir dtrP' 

T'-IE MASTER:. Yu. 

--t---~~-----------------------------------------------------r-
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VOIR DIRE EXAMINATION 
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3 !X_MR, MITCHELL: 
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0 Have you and Mr. F1useh~ ~ott~n toll~th~r about 

0 What waR tht> naturf> Qf your lootdn~ lilt th.,se, cHd 

you ,fve hfm those or how dld that comf> about, 

or dtd he iust hand them to you? 

A Yf'!'l, !'dr. 

Q You had nevPr !'lf>Pn them.unti.l a ff>w minutes a~o? 

A I saw them "'hf>n they werf' madP.. 

0 Dfd you suoervfst> the maktn, of tht>m? 

A Y~s. ~fr. 

Q Ho~" cHd tht>y lifPt to Mr. F1uRch~? 

A Yt>s, l'lir. 

THE MASTER: Dtd you br{nR thPm and 

,fve th~m to Mr. Flusche, I be1if>Vf> i.s thf> 

f7UPStion. 

THE WITNESS: Yt>s. "~r. 

THE MASTER: You may "rocP.f'd, Mr. 

Fluschf'. 
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Q Mr. Wtlltams, tho~e docum~nts marked as Exhibit 

mechanicAl means as you d~scrlbed yesterday? 

A That f~ corr~ct. 

Q Anrl vnu hav~ on ftle A microfilm for each of 

thP~e documents and are able to re~roduce them 

from that mtcrof'lm there in vour bank? 

A YP~, ~{r. 

Q And thes~ ar~ thP advtces of rhar~~ which are 

debtt~d t~ t~e account of Benavid~s Imnlement and 

Har~ware Comnany, is that correct? 

A That is corrPct. 

MR, FLUSCHE: t bPHeve thAt iB Alt I 

have at this time, Your Honor. 

THE MASTER: Do you ·na!'4s the wt tnPss? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Pass the witness. 

MR. MITCHELL: MAy I ask, for the 

TqF, MASTER: I understand no Exhibits 

of all of the onP.s markPd yesterday or today 

have been offer~d. I nresume they are ~o'n~ 

to nut Mr. Coultn~ on and offer the Exhibits 
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wf. th him. 

MR. HITCHELL: 

I havp no P~amtn~tfnn, Your Hnnnr, but I 

cf'lrtafn1y rPservP thP ri~ht nf f'I~Amination. 

MR. FLUSCHE: ThP rPason I don't offpr 

at thf.s t~mP. f.s I don't have thP nriRinala 

and I can nrove that wfth Mr. Coulin~. 

THE MASTER: I undf'lrstand that. 

MR. FLUSCHE: And nut nf ~tn ~tbundanct' 

nf caution --

THE MASTER: ~Pll, Mr. Mftcht'll, lPt's 

MR. MITCHELL: I havt' had thP rult' 

offer and I c111n't l•vy an nb1Pctf.on. Th~tt 

rule fs on nne sidP of tht' law as welt as 

the nthP.r. 

THE "llfAS TER That f.q cnrrPct. All Mr. 

Wf.lliams ts hert' to tPst~fy to is that thesP 

arP ohotn~raohic reoroductfons of records 

from hh bank. It wf.ll be Mr. Cnulfn~'tc job, 

I assume, to testf.fy that hf'l ~oPsn't havp 

thP nrf.~inals and dopsn't know where thPy 

cooiPF. 

Dn. ynu thf.nk thPrt' is ~tny croAs•examin~tHpn~ 
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~ou1d bP en offer throu~h this wttnPSR e~ceot 

THE MASTER: WP11, i.f th11t is he1oful to 

you --why ~nn't you offpr E-176, E-178, 

E-190 and E-191. That ~whet I undprstand 

hP w11s attPmotin~ to ~~tuthPntfcate, f~ that 

correct? 

MR. FLUSCHE: That ts rl~ht. 

MR. 'fiTCHELL: It dopsn' t a~ree wi.th 

my 1 f.st. I h11ve E~l74, E-174 throu~h E•l78. 

THE MASTER: E-174 throu~h 178 has 

MR. ~ITCHELL: Those were the new 

checks "rPvi~usly objected to, I believe. 

THE MASTER: Thf'y were nreviously 

offereoli and not admi.tteod, but were 11dmttted 

yesterday. 

MR. MITCHELL: How abnut E-186 7 

T!IE MASTER: E-187. E-186, E-1.90 and 

E-191 with sub-oarts werP authenticated by 

this wftnf's!l. 

MR. MITCHELL! I don't bP1iPVP E-189 

has bf'en euthf'nttcatf'd by thts witness, I 
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MR. FLUSCaE: YPs, ~fr, 

THE MASTER: And ynu arp go1nv. to Ul'lf' 

Mr. Cruling ~n thos~? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Yf's, ~'r. 

THE MASTER: Mr. MitchPll, ~s I under-

stand, E-188 with sub-narts 1 through 207 

and E-189, which is 1 through 1'0. are 

~skPd.a ~UPStion about thosP. 

MR. FLUSCHE: . That h r•ght. 

THE MASTER: He has bPen nuestioned 

about E-186-1 thr~u~h ,, ~nd hP has been 

~uestioned about E-174 through 178 and they 

have bepn admitted, E-186-t throu~h ,, has 

not bPPn offpred and E-187-1 through 21 

ts about to hP offPrPd. E-190, sub-nart 1 

witness and hf' also has i91 with it's sub-

nsrt!!!. 

Mr. Fl UfH!hl', out of ~n llbund~tncP of 

caution, h~s 1ust said hP doesn't formally 

offer thPm at th~s tfmP, becauqp he wants to 

nut Mr. Cnuli.n~ on l!lnd 1Pt hhl tf'stify hP 

doesn't have the orl~fnat~ of the E~hibtts. 
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to offer ~nd ~ubject to that I under~tand that 

you do offp~ thP~P E~htbits. 

MR. FLUS CHE : Y P ~ , s i r. 

MR. MITCHELL: M~y I ask two fJUPSt1.onc:? 

THE MASTER: Of me 'nr Mr. FluschE>? 

MR. MITCHELL: Mr. Flu~('he. 

THF. MASTER: All rfv.ht. 

~. MITCHELL: May I ~sk for a reauest 

~E>sted ye~terday in my nuE>stton to him that 

they were rebuttal. I would tikf' t~ know the 

rPbuttal of what. 

MR. FLU~CHE: TherP h a su~~estfon in. 

the record by Mr. Mi.tchell that Mr. CouHnf!' 

has stolen this thr@e hundred t~enty thousan~ 

dollars and all of these documents reconstru('t 

and.show the oayees to whom the money was 

THE MASTER: Well --

MR. MITCHELL: That ls R-191, 192 and 

THE MASTER: I bPl f.f!'ve -f t h R-91, 92 
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rPcanftul~ttion. 

MR, FLUSCHE: YP!!, t'lP.rP i ~ onP other 

thintt. In thP Exhibit~ which WP offpr now, 

thPre i~ " !!howln~ thPrP was no enufnmPnt to 

In thPse Exhibits, which·"" another oolnt in 

our casP. 

MR. MITCHELL: Your contPntion thPre I!! 

no eGuf,.,mf'nt owne" by Mr. Coulinl!: to rPnt, 

notw!thstandinR the tax rpturn~. and that is 

what you arP tPllfn~ this court? 

I would lf.ke to know, JudJ!;e, beocause it 

doPs bP.ar on my ob1ection, 

THE MASTER: Well, you may rf'f!Uest, and 

I may ask th~ ExaminPr to state his relevancy, 

but you havP no riJ!;ht to dPmand. 

MR. MITCHELL: That is why I asked thP 

Court to make a rPGUPSt, I dfdn't dPmand 

Tit! MASTER: Mr. Flusche has !Ita ted it 

i.s in efft>ct rebuttal to R-91, 92 and 9'l and 

it is to show 11 full f'xolanation of the 

bank aeeount of Benavides ImolPmPnt end 

Hardware antf 1tl111o Mr. FtuschP sai.d to show 

there w-as no f'nutoment to rf'nt, fs that the 
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rPlf'vancy~ 

2 
MR. FLUSCHE: YPs, Rir. 

3 
THE MASTER: Is thPre any other? 

MR. ODAM: I don't want Mr. Mitchell to 
5 

think therP mf~ht not bP che~ks In here, 

6 
1ust as before, that mi~ht say eauf~ment, 

7 

8 
to fully eYnlafn and rebut ~~ the ournose of 

9 
tht>se Exh"fbftA. 

10 
T~ MASTER: You may oroceed, Mr. 

11 
F1usch•. 

MR. MITCHELL: May I ask one more aues-

13 
tion? 

14 
THE MASTER: Yes. 

15 
MR. MITCHELL: ArP they offerin~ E-190 

16 on the fo1lowtn~ sub-oarts, 11nd they are 

17 multinle ~ub•oarts,· I would lfkt> to know if 

18 
E-190 series i.nc1udes thP ftl1lowin~ Rub-oarts, 

1i 
6, 11, 12, 1,. 14, 15' 16, 17. 19, 2~. 2 5. 

26, 27. 29, 'itO, ,4, , 5. ,6, "7. ,8, ,9, 41, 

21 
4?, 4~. 46, 47' 48, s~. 55, 57, 60, 69, 71, 

74, 76, 81. 87' 91, 92. 94, 95, 98, 99, 100, 

101, 10,, 105, 1..08. 109, tll. 112' 116' 117. 

118, 1?.0, 12,, 128, 1, 5' 1,6, 1,9, 142, 144, 

146, 148, 151, 15:l, 154, 161, 164, 171, 175, 
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180, 18?, 188, 189, 190, 191, 192, and I 

bp}{pyp that i~ thE'm. 

THE MASTER: DnPA it i.nclU~P thf!' offpr 

nf thnc:p t::uh-tHtrt!l, is th~tt thE' f'!Uf"Ati.on? 

HR. MITCJ.JELL: No, Jud~E>. on thf"se 

sub-narts, thPy &rf' multtn1E' fnstrumPnts 

and thPy hf'ar only onf' dPsfg,natlon, for 

P~am~lf!', E-190-91. 

Dof's thE' offpr tncludP thf!' E-190 serif's 

throuY.h an~ Including thE> ~ub-narts a!l tn 

offE>ri.nJZ: thE' multlnle documE-nts on those? 

MR. FLUSCHE: WP havf. trfed In E-190 

to offpr only thosP which havE> not alrf'ady 

hE>en introdurP~. There may bE> some vE>ry 

fpw dunlfcat'ons and thPy may be cE>rtai.nly 

no morf' than t~o or thrE>P omissions, but 

we havP trfec:'l to fill tltf' ~an -tith E-190 

so as to add to all of thnse EYhlbits 

"lready tn Pvfdence anc:'l thPreby that ts thf' 

offer. 
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MR. MITCHELL: Well, that was my 

next question, if it please the Court. The 

list that I went through is not the 

duplication. That is a separate list, and 

I can understand why there would be a 

duplication, the case having proceeded as it 

was. My next question would be, are they 

offering still of those 190 series, those 

that are duplicates that have been previously 

introduced? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Well, I am not going to 

pretent to be an auditor here, but I am 

introducing only those which have not already 

previously been introduced and if there is a 

duplication or two, I think that that can be 

understood. I think even Mr. Mitchell 

might understand that. 

THE MASTER: Well, I am not sure I 

understand Mr. Mitchell's question. Be 

indicates that E-190, sub-parts 1 through 

193 includes some additional sub-parts. That 

is some of those have apparently what ia 

stapled together and have a number of 

MR. MITCHELL: Judge, may I approach 

the bench? 
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THE MASTER: Yes. 

MR. MITCHELL: Let me hand you a 

typical example, E-190-170, and on some 

there are multiple checks. There are debit 

slips. I am not fussing. I want to know 

if they are offering those multiple documents 

so I can be advised? 

THE MASTER: Well, obviously E-190-170 

is the face of a check and then the second 

page is the back, endorsement side of the 

check. I take it you're offering both of 

those? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir, plus the twb 

documents on the face, Judge, was my inquiry. 

Are they offering both of those checks? 

THE MASTER: The one to Hebbronville 

Feed and Seed and the one to 

MR. MITCHELL: Right, I think the record 

should speak to that. Yea, air, that is my 

quElstion. 

MR. FLUSCBE: Let me look at it just a 

minute, Your Honor. 

MR. MITCHELL: I point out, Your Honor, 

it's not a question of duplication with other 
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that one exhibit carries --
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40301 

that again is not for any purpose other than 

to be sure that the record reflects what we 

are offering. 

MR. FLUSCHE: Both of those checks are 

included in this exhibit. 

THE MASTER: All right. Give it back 

to Mr. Mitchell. I take it at least with 

respect to that one and I suppose the others, 

they are all offered -- included in the 

offer? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Yes, sir. Yes, sir. As 

I say, there may be some duplications and as 

we go along there will be some advicives of 

charges which are also contained in the E-190 

and those will be designated in the record. 

MR. MITCHELL: May I have just a minute, 

.Judge? 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 
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B~ MR. MITCHELL: 

Q All right. Mr. Williams, I am going to ask you 

some questions first as to the E-190-70 series, 

and let me hand them to you, please, sir, so that 

you might 

THE MASTER: I am sorry. You said 

E-190-70. 

MR. MITCHELL: I am sorry. E-190-1 

through 193 series. 

THE MASTER: That's correct. 

Q (By Mr. Mitchell) All right. Now, and I will 

ask you some predicate questions which would be 

applicable to all of the exhibits that have been 

I 

reproduced, which as the Court inventoried earlier 

would include that series, and that is the E-190 

series and the E-186 series and the E-178 series, 

and I am primarily interested, Mr. Williams, in 

the mechanics of the reproduction. 

First, when were you requested, please, sir, 

to reproduce the E-190 series and by whom? Do 

you recall? 

A I cannot say at this moment without the records 
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Well, an approximation, within the last forty-eight 

hours 

No, sir. 

Six months ago; a year? 

Within the last sixty days. 

Okay. If this procedure started say the firat 

part of November of this year, would that help 

you fix a time from which you could -- your 

recollection could be served? Was it prior to 

November 1st that you were requested to reproduce 

the 190 series? 

I would hesitate to say exactly when it started. 

We have made numerous pictures and for whom and 

at the request of whom, I would be at a loss to 

say who made the requests and --

When? 

-- and when. 

Are you quite sure that it was not say within the 

last ten days 

Well 

-- that the 190 was requested? 

I have had requests within the last ten days for 

numerous material, but whether this was part of 

it, I cannot say at this time. 
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All rip,ht. Would that be your answer if I hand 

you 18G, could you give the Court and the record 

an approximation of when you were requested to 

reproduce it, 186 series? 

MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor, in connection 

with this series, let me interrupt. The 

186-1 is out of order. It's a check that 

should belong to another series, and may I 

call attention to the Court and the record 

that for some reason it was included in that 

series that -- I used a bad example for the 

witness. The 186-1 should not be in that 

series, am I correct, Counsel? 

MR. FLUSCBE: At the ttme that I 

requested the docUIIlents in 186, I didn't have 

the exhibits at hand, and, so, I requested 

this particular one to be sure that I had it 

in the record. It has already been 

introduced as another exhibit. 

MR. MITCHELL: Is it a fair statement, 

Counsel, that Exhibit 186-1 is in the E-174 

series and it should not be included in the 

186-1. It's a duplication, Judge, and it's 

in the wrong series. It's the same as, I 

believe, E-174, Your Honor; am I correct, 
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Mr. Flusche? 

~1R. FLUSCHE: It's a duplication of 

17'<. 

(By Hr. Mitchell) Mr. Williams, let me ask you 

THE ~~STER: Well, pardon me. You're 

aEking Mr. Williams, then, with the exception 

of E-186-1 

HR. HITCHELL: That's right. 

THE MASTER: -- when the others were 

requested of him to be duplicated? 

MR. MITCHELL: Right. When I handed him 

the 186 package, I overlooked the fact that 

I had been making my analysis of this series 

of exhibits, I discovered that 186-1 is a 

duplicate of 174. 

(By ~1r. Mitchell) And Mr. tUlliams, ignore my 

questinn insofar as it refers to that top 

docume'1t, 186-1, and I will take it aside and 

nsk you if you can look at 186-2 and tell me when 

you we~~e called on to reproduce it and the other 

series~ that is the 2 through and including --

No, sir, I canno.t under oath say exactly when I 

'\-las re()uested to produce this. 

A11 right. And may I ask you, does your 

rcc<,llection serve you that it ~.gas longer than 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTELOPE • GUARANTY BANK PLAZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl, TEXAS 78401 



2 

3 A 

4 Q 

5 

6 

7 

8 A 

9 

10 

11 Q 

12 

. 13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 A 

21 

23 Q 

A 

4037 

say two weeks, three weeks or shorter; your best 

recollection is all I am asking for. 

I believe it was longer than two weeks. 

All right. Now, I hand you 187-1 through 187-23 

and ask you the same question; that is as to the 

time you were called upon to reproduce it, that 

series of exhibits. 

Well, my answer would have to be the same, as 

regards to this series, because I cannot recall 

exactly when it was. 

All right. And then the group -- I will take 

those back • 

Now, the group that has been handed to you 

this morning, and that is 193 series. I will 

hand that to you. I haven't had an opportunity 

to examine them, but I will ask you the same 

question as to when the request of you was made 

to. reproduce and when they were reproduced, the 

best present recollection? 

There again, my answer would have to be the same 

because I have no records with me to substantiate 

an exact date on it. 

You're quite sure that the request was not made 

say within the last two or three days or say week? 

Yes. sir. 
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Q All righ=. Now, once again, please, sir, as to 

the time, I will now move as to who -- who 

requested you to make those reproductions in this 

series that I have handed you, the one that you're 

holding there in your hand that was introduced 

this morning and the 190 series and the 187 series 

Were you subpoenaed or were you called on the 

phone, and if so, tell us who and by what means? 

A I have been subpoenaed. I have received numerous 

subpoenas from the Attorney General's office as 

well as from this committee to produce records. 

Some of these may include some work that waa done 

for the Attorney General's office. I cannot say. 

Q All right. And the procedure, Mr. Williams, and 

let me see if I can run through that to expedite 

it, if I might be permitted to lead the witness 

through that --

.THE MASTER: Well, you have him on 

cross-examination. 

Q (By Mr. Mitchell) I believe the Court asked you 

yesterday, and I think you testified, that the 

procedure would be that these documents, that is 

whether they are checks or debit memos, et cetera, 

are on microfilm and the procedures that someone 

in your,staff of the bank goes through the 
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microfilm until the document is discovered on a 

viewer anrl picked out and reproduced, is that 

correct? 

That is correct. 

And the form in which these documents are 

reproduced is that basic reproduction that comes 

out of your bank? 

Y·:!S, sir. 

The checks, the original of the checks are sent 

back to the customer? 

Yes, sir. 

Benavides Implement and Hardware, Mr. Rudolfo 

Couling in this case, am I correct? 

I believe that's correct. 

Along with the credit memos, and look at 186. 

These are not checks, but 1 want to be sure -- you 

have the 186 series, have you not? 

No, sir. 

W11ere is that one? 

MR. FLUSCHiz It's probably over there. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, thank you. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) For example, 186-15 -­

incidentally, this 186-15 is the same as 18; 26 

and 31. What is that? 

This is a debit memo. 
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15. 

Yes, sir. 

Now, t1here you have multi.ple pages such as that 

one when you turned it over, is that a 

mechanical process of putting together the back 

side and the front side of these documents? 

That is done manually. 

Well, the reason I ask, of course, is looking at 

E-190-71, I can't make it out. For example, 

E-190-71, we have a check at the top that appears 

to be to E. Carrillo and one at the bottom that 

appears to be to Cash Store, but when I turn it 

over, I find that I have got a Cash Store 

endorsement behind my E. Carrillo check, and I 

have got what appears to be an E. Carrillo 

endorsement behind my Cash Store check. 

You see what I mean? 

It's possible that the clerk who assembled these 

did so by reversing. 

All right. Would you agree that the back side 

is reversed? 

I would say so, yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: And, Your Honor, may I 

have the permission to unstaple it and set 
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THE MASTER: Certainly. I think you 

ought to hand it to Mr. ·Flusche and see if 

he agrees with that. 

~m. FLUSCHE: I understand. 

THE MASTER: I suspect he does. 

MR. MITCHELL: Is that correct? 

MR. FLUSCHE: Yes. 

MR. ODAM: May I be excused, Your Honor, 

just a moment? 

THE MASTER: Yes. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) Mr. Williams, the way that I 

have turned it now and I will hand it back to you, 

E-190-71, and ask you if it would be correct in 

that manner? 

That looks correct. 

So that the endorsement of the Cash Store, that is 

the Cash Store endorsement by Abel Yzaguirre --

Yes, sir. 

-- and the endorsement on the check 294 on 

E-190-71 is now matched up with the front side 

of the check. 

Yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: And may I staple the two 

together, Judge? 
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THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) That occurs purely as a 

mechanical matter, isn't that correct? 

Yes, sir. 

It doesn't affect the authenticity of the checks 

or the --

No, sir. 

All right. Now --

THE MASTER: Excuse me, Mr. Mitchell. 

Did you put that back in the right folder? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir, the E-190 

series is over here, Judge. 

THE MASTER: All right, fine. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) Now, once again, I note also 

on E-191-1, what is that document now? 

This E-191-1 is a debit memo of -- a charge for 

printing of personal listed checks. 

At any rate, the debit m&no, the checks, the 

loan -- what did you call that other document? 

Loan payments. 

Or advicive charge. 

Yea, sir. 

All constitute documents that are on file with 

your bank and are kept under the rules and 

regulations of the banking board, am I correct? 
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4043 I 
And you're testifying here that you reproduced 

those documents and those alone; am I correct? 

I produced what I have produced here in court 

from the records of the bank. 

All right. And those records include not only 

checks, but the deposit slips, the advicive charge 

and the minor charges and so forth? 

Yee, s:i.r. 

Okay. Mr. ~1illiams, I am going to ask you 

concerning another series that have been 

previously introduced and mainly so that the 

record will reflect still another endorsement; 

for example, looking at E-175 ort the reverse side, 

there appears to be a 

THE MASTER: Excuse me. You're referrin 

to E~175, are you? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Judge Meyers. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) There appears to be a stamp on 

the reverse side. 1 mean you and I have had an 

occasion on a prior occasion to talk about that 

stamp, have we not? 

Yes, sir. 

Tell the Court, first of all, what it is. 

A stamp as it appears in this exhibit reads 
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credited to the account of the within-naaed 

payee, ab6ence of --

Endorsements? 

Absercc of endorsements guaranteed, Firat State 

Dank of San Diego, San Diego, Texas . 

I note on E-175 that endorsement appears and for 

the ;ecord reflects, is the effect an endorsement 

\o~hert: there is no actual endorser by the named 

paye<! on the item? 

Yes. 

That is true, of course, with 175, that there is 

no endorsement of the payee? 

Yes, sir • 

Do you know Judge Carrillo's signature? I believe, 

you have testified in the past you do? 

I believe I would recognize Judge Carrillo's 

signature, yea, sir. 

l~ell, first of all, it does not appear on the 

exhibit we just mentioned because that is a 

stamped endorsement and it does not appear on 

E-174, doea it? 

No, sir. 

The one on E-178, Mr. Williams, that is not his 

endorsement, is it, if you can tell, and I will 

give you some others if you want to make a 
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comparison, 

A It's my opinion that E-178 does not bear the 

pt3rsonal endorsement of 0. P. Carrillo. 

Q . All right. So that E-178 :;.tl not. his endorsement. 

A 

Q 

E-175 is a stamped endorsement and whatever the 

other one -- 174 is a stamped endorsement, 

Yes, sir. 

Okay, thank you. 

MR. MITCHELL: We renew our objections, 

Your Honor, to that series on the grounds 

that the exhibits are hearsay as to Judge 

Carrillo; that is E-174, E-178 and E-175. 

THE MASTER: Well, the objection is 

overruled, but I am correct, am I not, that 

that series, and that is E-174 through E-178 

was identified by Mr. Couling as checks he 

wrote, but they were excluded initially 

because the photocopies had not been 

obtained. 

MR. FLUSCHE: That's correct, Your 

Honor. 

THE MASTER: The objection is overruled. 

~fa. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor, I 

didn't mean to indicate that Mr. Couling 

hadn't identified them as his signature on 
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the checks, that's right. But as to 

Judge Carrillo, our position is that they 

are hearsay. 

THE MASTER: I understand you. 

----------------------------
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MR. MITCHELL: May I hav~ 1u9t on~ 

Aecnnd" 

THE MASTER: Ym, !'dr. 

MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor. would the 

dnurt ltke for m~ to nronounce my nbj~ction~ 

to th~ ~erte~ at thtA noint and not watt 

until the Pnttre ~roun t~ off~red? 

I ~ubmtt I have a duty at t~{s tlme to 

THE MASTER: Y~s. I think that is fair. 

I con!;{der thP ob1~ction s.-.ood that tt maybP 

cured by thil" wf.tn,.ss. th@.n the Ex11111iner t'An 

~u~stion t~i~ wttnesl" further, but if not, 

then thPy wtll be admittPd. 

MR. MITCHE~L: Fine. We nb1ect to thP 

186-1 throul!f:h 186-~~ !'Jeri e~ and all the sub­

narts and 187-t throul!f:h and tncludin~ 187-121 

and all sub•narts, 190·1 ·throu~h and lnc1ud-

in~ E-190-191 and sub-narts on the follnwin~ 

~!rounds. 

THE MASTER: Excuse mf'. E-191 h slso 

fn that ~roun. Do you wt~h to ob1ect to 

that serte~ a~ w~ll! 

MR. MITCHELL: I w~ l1, Jud~e. thank 
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you, 

It f~ r~nr~sent~d a~ nart of the same 

acc:ount 7 

MR. FLUSCHE: Ye~. ~~r. 

MR. MITCHELL: I am fn a no~{tion to 

e~~and then to 191-1 throu~h E-19t-54. 

and on thf' fol lowtnJ~: strnund~. 

The nb1ecttons that I have run to each 

11n" evPry i.tem. Best evfdence, not le~ftf-

mate rebuttal, both sfdes h~vin~ rested, 

and. therefore, tn~dmtsstble at this late 

date fn the nresent evidentiary matters: 

beyond the orf~i.nat May, ~974, notice! beyond 

thf' Fir~t Amended Noti.ce nf Hearin$?: and con-

se~uently we nlead surnrtse and re~uest a 

nost~onement to nreoare a comnlete defense 

~tnd we further, tf lt nlf!811e the Court, in 

that the data contained therein is contrary 

to the Examfner's Roman VII throu~h XII 

and beltes and is contrary to the o~trtner-

shi~ theory ~~ tn Roman VIII t~r~u~h XII 

and that is in connection with the ~urori~e 

and it is a turnabout on the case theory 

and orecludes an ade~uate reoresentat!on of 

Judll;e C.nrrtllo in th:f.s case. 
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to non-1urlirla1 acts and ~Par~~Y In that in 

many in~tancPs it rP.1atps t~ transactions 

bPtwePn thfrd, fourt~ and fifth nPrsons and 

we have no control nvPr thosP. In 1tddi. tion, 

authentication. proper nrpdfrate. In connPc-

tton with thl~ obiectlon, wP. move to strlkP 

R-91, 92, 91 and R-100, thP. same as betn~ 

based on hf'Arsay as orevfously Pxami.ned. 

THE MASTER: You move to strike the 

E~hiblts you nffpred? 

MR. MITC~LLc Yes, If thP basts for 

·thts offer ~~ R-91, 92, 91 and 100, is that 

the ba~ts for whteh hf' ts nfferinJ! now these 

E~htbits, and tf sn, Wf' move tn strlkf' R-91, 

92, 91 and 100. 

beltevf' I mf'ntloned they ·J!o beyond the term 

rulP and I bellevf' I added that they would 

hP, therefore, irrf'levant and tmmaterial. I 

mi~ht add in connection as to as~ist the 

Court ln oasslnR on the nh1ection, Wf' hltvP 

orf'oared subo~enaes for "ractlc~tlly f'Vf'ry 

nayee .. We would likP, tf thf' Court overrule!!!. 
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of th~ r~turn of thes~ ~ub~n~nas ooen so 

is dePmed to be necpssary. 

MR. FLUSCHE: In resnonse to his motfon 

to strike R-91. 92, 9~ and tOO, lt aooears 

to me lt 1~ tmnossfblP to cl~anse thP record 

fn~. ~o ~e would move to retain those In the 

record. 

If we can cleanse the record of anythln2 

would not have introduced any of th~se dncu-

ments. 

THE MASTER: W.ell, thPrf' arf' two thi.ni!S 

nendtn2 before the Master. 0nf' ts the ob1 f'C-

tton ~nd it ts overruled ·and the motion to 

strlkf' is overruled also. 

You have nothfnl! mnrP of Mr. Wftltams, 

Mr. Mitchf.'ll? 

HR. MITCHELL: No, I dt1n't, Jud~e Meyt'rs. 

Thank YtU 

b. tht- motinn to nnstnone and c:onttnu~tncf' 
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THF. MASTER: Yes, ~ f.r. I tncludt>d thosP. 

MR. MITCHELL: I had A fpplfn~ tt would 

bP, but I didn't want to miss the Court's 

rulinlt nn t.,at. 

BY MR. FL~: 

RE-EXAMINATION 
(Of Mr. Wtllhmlll) 

Q In nrf'IPr to sati.sfv the curi.oslty of Mr. Mf.tchell, 

could you look at 186 and look·at your subnoena 

and see if that refreshes your recollection as to 

I hold f.n my hand 1!1 sub'l)oena dated 

Dt>cembPr 17. 1975, askin~ for tbe materfal con-

tAtned tn Exhibit E-186. 

Q And Drior t~ my handin~ you that subooena, dtd 

I. call yotr nfff.cP and retTuest thP. reoroduc.tion 

of thel'le documents? 

Q w,.,. that on DPcember .16th? 

A I bPlievf' so, sfr. 

Q A 11 r-f.p.ht. 
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MR. FLUSCHE: That i~ s11 I hsve. 

RE-EXAMINATION 

BY MR. MITCHELL: 

Q Mr. Wtlltams, you are not tellfnJt us thE> first 

nnttcP was vesterday, the 17th. Are you? 

'l.'ltE MASTER: 16th, I thi.nk you utd. 

A In that 1nstsncP., yes, str. 

Q And then you undPrtook and did urPnare 186-1 

A I be1lPVP that is correct, ye~. 

Q How About -- nnw, Counse1 has undert111ken tn refrpsh 

your recollecttnn 111bout 186. Ho"'' 1tb.out tht" E-191 

sertes, can you tell us when you reuroduced tt? 

A 191? 

THE MASTER: In fai rne~s to the wf. tnPss, 

hand thn~e to him. 

Q Yes, I will, Jud~P. 

A If my memory ts correct, this spr{Ps nf Exhibits 

nerh•ns con~ti.tutps oltrt of A number of reftuest!'l 
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3 A I h~tv~ no fd~a. 

4 Q It is not 1 nclu~.-d i.n that DecPmber 17th subnoton~t 1 

5 A I would not think so, alt~ou~h maybe one or two 

6 items could have been. 

7 Q Hnw ~tbout thP. 187 ~~rtes? 

8 A I cannot ni nt)oint 11 datf' for that. 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

11 

MR. MITCHELL: All d~ht. Thank you, 

I have no further nuf'stions, Jud~e M~yers 

MR. FLUSCHE: I believe I have nothin" 

further. 

THE MASTER: Thank you, Mr. Wflliems, 

you are fr.-e to sten down and ~o back t~ 

Sen DiPJto. 

THE WITNESS: Thank you, si.r. 

THE MASTER: Your nf>-,rt wttness ts Mr. 

Coulinli!:? 

MR.· ODAM: Yes, sf.r,· Mr. Flusche ts 

catlin~ him, and I would like to ~et from 

Counsel tht> Exhibits which I fi!:8Vf' him yes• 

terday. 

MR. MITCHELL: I hand you the E-188·1 

throuP-h ~tnd inctudfnsr 

THE MASTER: 1 thrnu~h 207. 
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Mr. Mitchell, are y~u wtth us? 

MR. 'MITCHELL: t~o, I am rettlly not, 

Your Hnnor. 

THE MASTER: I d.~n' t think you were. 

MR. MITCHELL: I am floundertn~ a bit. 

THE MASTER: E-181-l throuf!;h ?.07 is 

what my notes refl~ct. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, I have H. Thank 

you, Ju~S!;e. 

THE MASTER: You are welcome. 

Mr. Coult n~, you are rem f. nded that you 

are still un~er oath. 

THE WITNESS: Y~s. sir. 
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RUDOLFO COULING, 

beln~ rPc8lled AR e witness, testlff~d es follows. 

to-wf t: 

BY MR, ODAM= 

Q It Is your Parlier testimony that you were at 

one timP the owner of Benavides Im~1ement and 

Herdwarf'? 

A "'!PP, s'f r. 

Q And on ~revtous occasions you havf' identified 

checks, and for the benefit of the record, 174 

throu~h 178, ~nd to refresh your rf'collectfon, I 

!!how you a co~y of 174 throu~h 178 et this time, 

and 1ust briefly, cnuld you re-~dentify that has 

bf'en ~tdmi.ttett f_nto evidE-nce 8R 174 throu~h 178? 

A Yes, ~lr, they ~re checks m~td~ out to 0. P. 

Carrillo. 

Q You identif'f.ed ~rt>vi.ously th8t as betn~ your si~-

A Yes. 

l'tnd Har"ware. 8ccnunt at the S~tn D{t>J!O bank? 
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A YP!!!, sir. 

2 MR. MITCHELL: P~rdon m~. th&t is thP 

3 174, 5, 6 --

4 THE MASTER: YPs, 174 throu~h Rnd i.nclud-

5 fn~ E-178, Is that corrPct? 

6 MR. ODAM: Yes. 

7 MR. MITCHELL: ThRnk you, Jud~e Meyers. 

8 Q (By Mr. Odam:) Mr. Coulin~. "reviously whf'n you 

9 tPsttfied, therE' w~ts a s~ri~s of ori~tnal checks 

10 t"hi.c-h hav~ bp~n id,.ntifi_~d by you, which was th~ 

11 seriPs 179-l throu~h 179-29, which ~tre in Pvi-

12 

13 Itt thh time. 

14 I show you nnw what hRs bPPn marked as 1.79-,0, 

15 

16 (dent{fy thosP ftpms which I 1ust handed to you? 

~ A Yes, th•~e are all checks madP out from Ben&v1dPs 

18 Imo1ement: and Hardware to thP F11rm and Rl'lnch 

19 Store on thP First State B~tnk ·of San DiP~o. 

m Q Did you sf~n those checks? 

21 A Yes, sir, I fqled thPm out, str. 

a Q And the st~n11ture on there, you idf'ntify RS bein~ 

' D your own si~nature? 

~ A YeR, sir. 

25 Q I sho"' ynu what h~ts been marked, and thPy are out 

--~--~--------------------------------------------~r-
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nf nr~~r, but they do start nff with E-188-1, 

~nd I believe, Rs the Court ~taterl, thrnu~h 207. 

~nd ask you if you can identify these items, not 

necessarily lndfvldually, but ~eneral1y as you 

J!O throup:h the two hundred Reven checks, i. f you 

could Identify what those are~ sfr. 

A Yl!l, sir. 

Q To assist you, I will ask you this. 

When you have not been here t~ifyin~ in 

Court, have you had an oooortunity to examine 

theRe individual checks outside of the ore~ence 

of the Court"J 

A Yes, sir. 

0 Can you identify, olease, sir, for the record, 

A All rhecks from my bank stlltf"ments from the 

Benavides Imolf"mf"nt and Hardware Comnany. 

Q And the checks you ~re looktnp. Rt there, can you 

identify your sivnature on tho~e checks"J 

A Yes, sir. 

urittl the time you Rold the store tn Cleofus 

Gonzaler-, that you were the only oerson authorfred 

tn draw checks on that business? 

A Yes, sir. 
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Q I will hand you what h~s b~~n markP~ as the 189 

!'U•ri~>s, Mr. Cnulin~. and IIJUof it'~ ~ub-YJartt'l, and 

a~k ynu ff you ~nul~ ~xamfne t~ot'IP, 

A~ you took thrnu~h tho~e seriet'l nf documents 

I hav~ handed you, have fOU had ~n oooortunfty to 

orevfously examine th~se documents handed to you 

outside nf the oresence of the Court? 

A YPs, sir, I h1tve. 

Q And can vou identlfy for th~ record what that 

series, 188, our~orts to be? 

A Deooslts made out to --

MR. MITCHELL: Excuse me, I believ~ that 

is 189. 

THE MASTER: It ts 189. 

THE WITNESS: And transferred from my 

own accnunt. 

Q Deooslts tntn the Benavlde~ Imolement and Hardw11re 

&<"count? 

A YPs, sir. 

Q I8 it correct, let me ask you this ~uestion, Mr. 

Coulfn~. to the be~t nf your knowledge 11nd recnl• 

tection, are these series, the 188 ~eries 1tnd the 

179 ~eries ~nd the 189 seriet'l. to the best of 

your recollection, are these all of thE' ori.ginl 

deoostt stint~~ and ch~cks on the Benavid~s Imolement 
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and Hardar~ R~count whtrh you ~Rv~ h8d In your 

on~Resslon until they ~er~ off~r~d tn evidence? 

A Y~s. sir, to th~ b~st of my knowled~e. 

Q ThPy hRve b~en or~vlously offer~d tn evidenc~? 

THE 'MASTER: I bE>liPv~ not. 

Vhich ones are you talktn~ about? 

MR. ODAM: 187, sfr. 

THE MASTER: W.-11, It wu offered suh1 ect 

tn his accountln~ for thE' ori~inals, is that 

C'nrrect" 

MR. ODAM: YE-s, Your Ho~or, i.t was 

THE MASTER: Yes, I re~ret the i.nterrun• 

ti on. 

Q ThE' series 187 has been identifip~ by Mr. Karl 

Williams of the bank to be coniPs of 187-1 throu~h 

2~ and bank ohotostatic conies of thE' other 

dE>noslt alios md I will ask you to briefly look 

at those. 

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me. I thought the 

Court nrevi.ously (Wf'rruled the nb1ecti.on and 

allowP.d thf' E'l'hibits to comf' tn. 

THE MASTER: I had nverrulf'd the obi E'C· 

tions, but sub1ect to the rE>nresentation that 

this ~ltness in effect would test~fy that 
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he didn't h~ve the ori~ina1s. is that ri~ht, 

"'r. Odam? 

l-1R. ODAM: Yes, that ts the nur'l)ose of 

my askfn~ th~ witness t~ check these out. 

Q (By Mr. Odam:) The series you looked at is the 

187 series, whfc~ is orevtously identified as 

I show you what has been marke~ and in evidence as 

E-190-1 throu~h 19'. These have be~n identifie~ 

~s cooiPs of checks drawn .~n the First State Bank 

of San Die~o and I wtll.ask you ~~ you can to 

brt~fly look throu~h these. 

(Exhibits handed to w~tness.) 

Q Mr. Coulin~. the !lleries you are lookin~ at therP, 

the co'l)ies of other checks on the San Die~o bank 

accnunt with res'l)ect to E-190 series ·and E-188 

ser:f.es, are tht> ort~tnals r:tf these items, do ynu 

have those in your oossession? 

A Nn, sir, I do not. 

Q So what you di.d have in your oo8sessinn art> there 

nn the court renorter 1 s table and what you have 

looked 11t here would be a comoletion nf conies 

of ~ther deoosit slins and checks on that account? 

A Yes, si_r. 
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Q And onP l~st s~rirs that nrnbAhly WAS not In 

bPen numbered ~ith sub-o8rts. 

THE MASTER: You are talking about the 

MR. ODAM: YPs, si.1:', I am sorry, th~ 

191 serie!l. 

Q (By Mr. Odem:) Mr. Ksr1 WHlftllms went throu1!h 

at these Items whtch Mr. Wt11iams testified to. 

As you e'lfamf.ne them, Mr. Wi.1.1htms has te!'ltifie~ 

tht" I'IC'count 11n~ I beliE'Vt" Mr. Mitcl-rtl oolnte~ 

out some dt"b1t mE"mos. 

Q Now, the oneq you have PYamtned herP, do you 

A No, sfr, I do not h111ve the ori~fnal~. 

MR. ODAM: Your Hnnor, '!lo'P ,.,rmld reoffP.r 

at this ttme 179-'\0 through '4~ the 188 

serie!'l, 189 series and 191 ~ertrs and 190 

ser{E"s. 

THE MASTER:· I thou2ht you ui.cl 179. 

MR. ODAM: YE's, sub-tutrts '\0 throu!!;h ~ 4. 

Thf" fir·st ,nf'S havE' alrPady bE'E'n admf t ted. 
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THE MASTER: Right. 

Mr. Mftch~lt, As. I un~~rAtand it, 179-,0 

E-lR6, F.-187, E-188, E-1R9, E-190 An~ E-191. 

HF. ODAM: And I don't know if the Court 

Cllllt'd l')ff 1R7. IlPli.P.VP hf' dfd. 

THE MASTER: If I ~id not, I intf'ndt'~ 

to. 

·------·· -----------------

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTELOPE • GUARANTY BANK PLAZA 
COMPUS CHRISTI 1 TEXAS '78401 



2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

21 

23 

24 

MR. MITCHELL: And I will object 

THE MASTER: Okay. 

4063 

MR. MITCHELL: -- and some of them are 

originals and some of them are not originals. 

Some are predicate questions to follow offers 

that have been previously made in connection 

with those that were photocopies and I am 

sure the Court appreciates that. I would 

like, with leave of Court, first to direct 

certain predicate questions to the Exhibits 

186, 187, 190 and 191, which deal with 

copies and on 86 -- 186-30 to 34 being 

originals and having previously 

THE MASTER: Excuse me. I thought 186 

was Sub-parts 1 to Sub-parts 33. You said 

something about 34, I thought. 

MR. MITCHELL: I'm sorry. I'm sorry, 

Jud~e. It's 179-30 to 34, which are 

ori ~inals. 

THE MASTER: That's correct, 179-30 to 

34, which are five checks that are in the 

original. 

MR. MITCHELL: I had previously 

objected to the series 179-1 to 30, and 

with leave of Court, I would like to break 
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up my objections to -- first to those, and 

then ask some predicate questions with 

regard to some best evidence objections on 

previous exhibits and level objections to tha 

series and then ask certain other predicate 

questions as to the originals that are being 

offered, and that is the 188 and the 189 

sex·ies, if I might be permitted. 

THE MASTER: You may. 

MR. MITCHELL: We object 

THE MASTER: Well, state your 

objections and then if you have any voir dire 

questions; I take it, Mr. Odam, you're not 

through with this witness? 

MR. ODAM: No, sir, simply to authentic& e 

at this point, Your Honor. 

THE MASTER: I suppose you have other 

questions. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: We object, if it please 

the Court, to 179-30 to 179-34 on the 

grounds, one, of hearsay and no proper 

pr~dicate. The offer is at a time too late; 

th1t i.s both parties having rested; is not 

in connection with legitimate rebuttal; 
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beyond the original notice, First Amended 

Notice, beyond the term rule. It relates to 

nonjudicial acts, hearsay, no proper 

predicate; complete surprise as to 179-30 to 

179-34; request postponement for reasonable 

period of time to prepare complete defense 

as to these new exhibits; and improper 

authentication. 

THE MASTER: Do you have any voir dire 

questions with respect to those objections of 

this witness? 

MR. MITCHELL: No, I do not. 

TME MASTER: The objections are over-

ruled. 

MR. MITCHELL: Now, may I move, if it 

please the Court, to the voir dire questions 

that relate to offers made by the previous 

witness as relates to copies. 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 
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V 0 I R ----

BY MR.. MITCHELL: 

Q Mr. Cou1ing, you have been asked about a series 

of exhibits and I believe they are 186, 178, 189, 

190 and 191, which are copies. 

' THE MASTER: No, sir, 188 and 189, my 

notes reveal are originals. 

MR. MITCHELL: I stand corrected, 

Judge, and set aside 188 and 189. That 

leaves us to be sure now we are correct 

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell, let's take 

a break and -- I don't mean it the way it 

sounds -- and get your head screwed on, 

Counsel, and come back and we'll begin. 

188 and 189 are originals. The copies 

are E-186. 

MR. MITCHELL: I understand. 189 is 

the deposit slips and 188 is the original 

checks, Judge. 

THE MASTER: That's right. 

MR. MITCHELL: I understand that. 

THE MASTER: E-187 is a copy; E-190 is 

a copy and E-191 is a copy. Maybe you can 
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Q 

A 

Q 

A 

Q 

A 

go over briefly with this witness during 

the recess --

MR. MITCHELL: All right. Judge 

Meyers, I can ask about four questions on 

the copies and get them out of the way. 

THE MASTER: That is fine. 

MR. MITCHELL: We'll expedite it. 

THE MASTER: That is fine. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) Mr. Couling, I am handing you 

here the evidence that ia in the form of copies, 

like the E-190 series that they have in front of 

you, the E-191 series that you have in front of 

you and the E-187 series that you have over 

there, not now including the originals. 

First of all, those exhibits relate to your 

account, do they not? 

Yes, sir . 

All right. Now, I believe you have testified 

that you have the Benavides Implement and Hardware 

account, and that is this account? 

Yes, sir. 

But these checks do not relate to the Benavides 

Implement and Hardware account and the Rio Grande 

City bank, do they? 

No, sir. 
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They, for example, would not show any deposits \ 

made by you into that account or withdrawal into 

that account? 

From the Rio Grande City ~ank? 

Yes, sir. 

No, sir. 

The reason I asked that question is because I 

noted in inventorying them last night, there were 

a number of items missing from these exhibits that 

are on that account and that would account for 

the fact, would it not, that these exhibits do 

not include the Rio Grande City account? 

No, sir, it doesn't. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, if I might, and 

I don't mean to interrupt, but for the 

benefit of counsel, all the Rio Grande 

deposits and statements and the checks are 

already in evidence. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, I understand, but 

this is not a duplication. 

MR. ODAM: No, sir. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) So that if anyone wanted to, 

they could look at the previous exhibits as 

suggested by counsel which are the bank 

statements, checks, deposit slips which Mr. Bates 
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brought to us which is what is here and would 

have a full, complete picture of Benavides 

Implement and Hardware, am I correct? 

Yes, sir. 

But none of these exhibits relate to your 

personal accounts, do they, the non --

Well --

There are no exhibits in evidence as to your 

deposit slips, such as checks on your personal 

account? 

I don't believe so, no, sir. 

All right. And there are none on the ranch 

account; I believe you told us that you maintained 

No, sir. 

Only occasionally there might be transfers back 

and forth, but we do not have deposit slips of 

the checks on the ranch account? 

No, sir. 

And we do not have the deposit slips of the checks 

on the special account? 

No, sir. 

All right. And we have only the deposit slips 

and the checks on the Benavides Implement and 

Hardware at the First State Bank there in 

San Diego, correct? 
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Correct, sir. 

Now, all of those checks, and that is the 

cancelled checks, the bank statements, advicive 

charges, the debit memos were all sent back to 

Benavides Implement and Hardware and to you? 

Yes, sir. 

So that the originals, if the bank followed the 

law, would have been returned to you, would they 

not, in due course, that is from month to month? 

Yes, sir. 

Now, you do not have those originals, obviously, 

of these exhibits that have been made up and that 

are here offered in a Xerox or a duplicated form, 

do you? 

No, sir, that is the only original that I have, 

sir. 

By that, when you say the only original, you're 

referring to 188, which are the original checks 

and E-189, which are the original deposit slips? 

MR. ODAM: Excuse me. Your Honor, I 

might pose a question. I thought this was 

on voir dire examination of --

THE MASTER: It's supposed to be voir 

dire. I think it has lapped over a bit into 

cross-examination. 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTELOPE"' GUARANTY BANK PL.AZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl, TEXAS ?8401 

1 



2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 . 
A 

14 Q 

15 

16 A 

17 Q 

18 

19 

A 

21 

MR. ODAM: I think we ran paat £~ 
questions. 

MR. MITCHELL: Your Honor, my questions 

would not have been intelligent had they not 

been narrowed down to the accounts involved 

because the witness obviously has to be 

treated fairly. I am not talking about eight 

other accounts. I am talking about this one 

and he was in control of the account, the 

Benavides Implement and Hardware, am I 

correct, Mr. Couling? 

I believe the evidence showed that. 

I was the only one that made the checks out. 

(By Mr. Mitchell) You're the only one that made 

the deposits and the checks --

I didn't make all the deposits, no. 

The deposit slips and the checks would come to the 

Benavides Implement and Hardware location, which 

is a location that you had, 

Yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: We are going to renew 

our objection on the best evidence, Your 

Honor, of the offer made by the Examiner 

through the prior witness, Carl Williams, 

on the best evidence objection. We renew it 
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on the predicate of nonavailability, which 

has not been shown amply and fully enough to 

trigger the exception of the rule to provide 

for the introduction of the photostats or 

copies on E-191 series, E-174 series, E-190 

series. I want to be sure I get them all. 

THE MASTER: E-191? 

MR. MITCHELL: E-191, thank you, Judge 

Meyers. 

Now, I will be finished with that 

portion of the examination by 

THE MASTER: Do you have any other 

questions of this witness with respect to the 

Best Evidence Rule? 

MR, ODAM: No, Your Honor, I don't. 

THE MASTER: Where are the originals? 

THE WITNESS: I don't know. I couldn't 

find them, Judge. 

THE MASTER: The objection is overruled. 

We'll be in recess for twenty minutes. 

Mr. Owen, will you number the sub-parts 

of E-191 and then let all of us know how 

many sub-parts there are. You had something 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, in view of the 

Court's question, which I think is a proper 
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question, I would like to ask one or two 

more. 

THE MASTER: Certainly . 

(By Mr. lUtchell) There is no reason why they 

wouldn't come to your address, isn't that correct? 

No, sir. 

And no reason why they came to your address that 

you wouldn't get them? 

No, sir. 

And if y'lu couldn't find them, that would be 

perhaps you have disposed of them? 

No, sir, Lorenzo used to make my income tax and 

he passed away and I don't know what happened to 

them. I didn't collect anything when he passed 

away and I went to look for my returns and 

everything. 

Rudolfo, Lorenzo was your employee and that is 

what yot> had him hired for? 

Yes, sir. 

And you delivered the originals to him? 

Yes, sir. 

And you simply can't account to this Court or this 

record where those originals are? 

No, sir. 

It's no doubt that you had them 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COUAT REPORTERS 

717 liiNTELOPE • GUliiRANTY BANK PLAZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl, TEXAS 78.01 



2 

3 

4 

s 

6 

7 

8 

9 

,10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

II 

2111 

•• 
22 

23 

15 

4074 

A I had them at one time. 

MR. MITCHELL: We renew our objection 

and make a motion to strike. 

THE MASTER: For the record, identify 

who Lorenzo was. 

THE WITNESS: He was my uncle. 

THE MASTER: His last name? 

THE WITNESS: Lorenzo Garcia. 

THE MASTER: He had been referred to 

earlier and he is the same Lorenzo Garcia? 

THE WITNESS: Yes. 

THE MASTER: Recess for twenty minutes. 

(Whereupon, court was in recess for 

twenty minutes.) 
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(Whereupon, said document having 

been previously marked for identification 

as E-191, sub-parts being marked 1 through 

54.) 

THE MASTER: Let's get on the record. 

MR.. ODAM: Okay. 

THE MASTER: I have E-186 as offered. 

I have E-187 as offered. E-186 includes 

Sub-parts 1 through 33. E-187 includes 

Sub-parts 1 through 23. E-188 includes 

Sub-parts 1 through 207. E-189 includes 

Sub-parts 1 through 130. E-190 includes 

Sub-parts 1 through 193 and now E-191 

includes Sub-parts 1 through 54. 

I have all of those as offered. I do 

not note in my records that they have been 

admitted. And I understand that we took the 

break -- well, we took the regular break, but 

part of the purpose was to finish numbering 

E-191, where Mr. Mitchell would have a chance 

to look at them. I think you have made 

your objection, but I am not sure, and I 

think you. have --

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, Your Honor, I have 
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objected to all except -- pardon me, Judge 

Meyers. Except the 189 series and the 188 

series, wh~ch are the original checks. That 

is the 188 series and the original deposit 

slips, which are the 189 series. I believe 

that is where we stand. 

MR. ODAM: Yes. 

THE MASTER: Well, that is correct. I 

overrule the objections and E-186, E-187, 

E-188, E-189, E-190 and E-191 are all 

admitted into evidence. 

MR. MITCHELL: I didn't object to 188 

and 189, Judge. 

THE MASTER: Oh, I'm sorry. I thought 

you had. Go ahead and make your objections. 

They are originals. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, sir, they are. 

THE MASTER: And I assumed you had a 

standing objection? 

MR. MITCHELL: I do. I do, Judge, 

without the beat evidence objection. That 

is precisely right, Judge, and without 

burdening the record, if I may have it. 

clearly understood that they are included, 

the objections to 188-1 to 207 and 189-1 to 
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THE MASTER: You may as well state it. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, we object, first of 

all, Your Honor, to each and every part of 

188-1 to 188-207 and E-189-1 to E-189-130, 

each and every part on the grounds of 

hearsay, relating to transactions between 

third parties, parties unrelated to Judge 

Carrillo. They would be therefore hearsay, 

if it please the Court. They are not 

legitimate rebuttal, both sides having rested 

matters contained in these two exhibits, 

therefore, it would be inadmissible under 

the rule that the rebuttal -- that is the 

testimony should come in under the strict 

rule of rebuttal; in that connection, if it 

please the Court, we move in tandem to strike 

R-91, 92, 93 and 100. In addition, Your 

Honor, we object to the introduction of the 

proffered testimony -- evidence, the 

documentary, in that it's beyond the May, 

1975 notice. It's beyond the First Amended 

Notice appearing and in connection therewith, 

we plead surprise and request a postponement 

to prepare a complete defense to the matters 
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raised, and incidentally, Your Honor, to 

prepare for a complete and careful cross-

examination, which is now raised by these 

exhibits, which taken in connection with the 

sworn testimony of this witness on prior 

occasion, 

We object further on the introduction 

of these documentary in that they relate to 

nonjudicial facta, irrelevant, immaterial 

and beyond the jurisdiction of this hearing; 

no proper predicate; no proper authentication 

contrary to the poaition taken by the 

Examiner in regards Roman VIII through XII 

as relates to the conspiracy allegations and 

proof; contrary to the position taken to the 

Examiner as relates to a partnership, in 

connection with Roman VII through XII; and, 

Your Honor, in addition we object on the 

grounds that the documentary relates to 

matters which were within the notice and 

knowledge of the Examiner and that should 

have been revealed 1 should not have been 

concealed to this point in the trial, thus, 

pl,cing Judge Carrillo at a disadvantage in 

the proper meeting of the additional facta 
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and allegations raised by those documents 

and their sub-parts. 

Thank you, Judge Meyers. 

THE MASTER: Objections are overruled. 

You may proceed, Mr. Odam. 

And if it's not clear, the exhibits 

that I have just enumerated, E-186, E-187, 

E-188, E-189, E-190 and E-191 are all 

admitted. 

(Whereupon, said exhibits having 

been previously marked for identification 

E-186, E-187, E-188, B-189, E-190 and E-191 

were admitted.) 
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E X A M I N A T I 0 N 

BY MR. ODAM: 

Q Mr. Couling, --

MR. MITCHELL: Pardon me, Judge. May 

I ask one more question of this witness that 

relates to the authentication, particularly 

of the 190 series? 

THE MASTER: Yes, sir. 
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(CONTINUED) 

BY MR. MITCHELL: 

Q 

A 

Q 

Mr. Couling, the reason I previously asked you 

the reason that the accounts relates to the First 

State Bank of San Diego accounts, was your prior 

testimony that all of the dozer and the plow 

checks went out of the l.io Grande City account; 

you recall that testimony? 

Yes, sir. 

Now, I am puzzled at E-190-181, Which --

THE MASTER: Is this voir dire? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yea, sir. It's in 

connection with the E-191 -- I can reserve 

it for cross, Judse Meyers, but I am really 

torn between whether it's part of 

authenticating or part of cross and I will 

let the Court --

THE MASTEI.t Go ahead and I will stop 

you if I think it ~ecomes cross rather than 

voir dire. 

MR. MITCHELL: Fair enoush. Judge 

Meyers. I appreciate that. 
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----------- ------ ------- --T-

(By Mr. Mitchell) I notice, for example, E-190-

181, Mr. Couling, ia a copy of a check from you 

to B. D. Holt and it says rent on plow out of the 

hank that you told me there were no checks on 

that relates to that dozer or that root plow and 

that is the Firat State Bank of San Diego? 

No, sir, I don't believe -- I didn't say they were. 
I 

fron San Diego. I said there could have been one 

or two from San Diego bank at that time, air • 

THE MASTER: I think that is erose-

examination. 

MR. MITCHELL: Right. May I reserve -­

THE MASTER: Of course. 

MR. MITCHELL: May I ask the reporter 

to duplicate for me, if he would, my previous 

question put to him within the last five 

minutes, as to what -- whether or not there 

is any questions -- any checks on that 

account, and thank you, Judge Meyers, for 

permitting me to ask him about E-190-181 • 
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FURT 1-IER EXAMINA!!.Q! 

BY MR, ODAM: 

MR, ODAM: W~ would ltk~ to h8ve this 

(The ~bove mentioned docum~nt was 

markPd E-192-1 throuJ?:h E-192-12 for i.dPn-

tffic~ttf.nn.) 

Q Mr. CruHn~. _t show you what t'fote court re..,ortPr 

h11!11 m11rked "" E-192 wtth sub-..,arts E-192-l throUJ!h 

12. 'Mr. CouHnp., I wtll !lltart with oaJZ;e E-192-l, 

an~ for clartffc~ttfon of the record, this ~~ for 

t'fote nur,ose nf authPnt{catf.on only. 

What is th, chart, E-192, h~tveo you- seen i_t 

A YPs, str, I '1-tavP. 

Q Was this chart ..,rt>Dared undPr your !IIUoervtston 

and dtrectinn? 

A Yes, :odr. 

Q And the tnformation containPd on here, could you 

dPscrtbe to theo Court what it "uroortR to be? 

A It camP from t'l-teo bank· statemtonts and from oaoers 

th11t were ftYed tn by Mr. Don Lee, 
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T show you what h&R bP~n mark~d as E-91, Q? and 

91, and ask you to ~~aminP tho~~ for A mompnt. 

THE MASTER: Do you· mPan R? 

MR. ODAM: Ye~, Y~ur Honor. 

Q Correctlon, Mr. Couli.nf!, R-91, 9'- 11nd 91. 

Q Nnw, thP oaoers you referrPd to from ~htch this 

9? and 93? 

Q I be1ievP you s~fd ~t was orPoared from bank 

~tatements? 

Q What bank account was tt nreoared on? 

A First State Bank of San D!e~o. 

Q What nPriod of time ts cover~~ by the bank state-

A Aorfl, 1971, to December, 1974, sir. 

Q And the chart wh1ch we are rPferrtn~ to here 

was nrPo&rPd from bank statements, E~hibfts R-91, 
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A Yf"~. ill"lr. 

A The ~eo~sits made to thf" bftnk. ~fr. 

Q And t~f" word under thP cltn fs thP word deoosit --

snurcf"'? 

A Ye~. 

Q C~uld you fdenttfy thto nPxt cnlumn? 

A That !ill ''hPthPr f. t camt> from thP county or schnnl 

"r watPr dfstrict or .frnm i.ndivi.duell'l. 

0 ThP fbtfour entri.f's wherp t t says county, whet 

fs th11t? 

A Chf'ckR that camp from thP county. 

Q And thfs is the illnurce of it? 

A Ytos. 

Q Now, ~ktonin~ dnwn --

MR. MITCHELL: I am not ablf" to see 

thE' Exhibit ant' therP i.s nn way I know wherP 

Counsel ~~ ~ni_n~ wfth those "utostions. He 

has an Ell'..,ibit thl: take!'~ a maJ!:nifyf.n~ ~lass 
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t~ r~arl. fn th~ ftrst nlAc~. and --

MR. ODAM: I~ Couns~l ~ayin~ th~ c~ny 

y~u hav~ b~fnr~ you ~~ not th~ sAmP as thts 

MR. MTTCHELL: I am askln~ you tn 

~ofnt un wh~r~ you arP ~Alkln~ about. 

THE MASTER: Hav~ you ~lven on~ t~ Mr. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sfr, 

MR. MITCHELL: I am tryln~ to follow 

and thf~ t~ on~ you ~av~ mP.. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, I said ,.~~ l and I 

started at the to, and 1ust went across anrl 

I thou~ht It was clear. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, if he c~uld ident1.fy 

the (htt~, thP de,nsi t, tb~ ch~ck or snmf'thf.nl!' 

more s,ec{ffc, because I am l~okln~ at a 

shPet filled with fnformatfon. 

MR. ODAM: I 11>111 C'l:ari. fy th1tt. I 

thou~ht that was eyactly what I did. 

THE MASTER: I thou~ht you wert' gotn,-

ftt'm by item, not necessarily each individual 

item, but you were dt'scrtbln~ the EYhfbft. 
\ 

MR. ODAM: Yes. 

'tHE MASTER: You may nroceE'd, 
I ~ 
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0 (By Mr. Odam:) ThP first eolumn ts th~ date, thP 

2 111econd cnlumn t!l the ~enrr11t d~scrintion nf thr 
3 

.. 
A Yes. 

5 
Q And th.P third column is i.dPnti_fi.P.d liS thP. datP.. 

6 lind I rPfP.r to thi !I column thrnu~hout, 11nd oaJrf' l 

7 throu2h 1'-, ~"hat dOPS thP datE' that ts d~pi.cted 

8 thf'rP reorrsf'nt? 

9 A The datP rrnresent!l the date of the check to an 

10 fndi.vtdual. 

11 Q And thf' ne7t column, whtch is thP caot'on at thr 

12 ton, says check and under thr clio tt says payer, 

13 what would 2ener11lly be the tnfnrmat~on containPd 

14 nn herr? 

15 A Thf' amount of thP check and the name of the oayPP 

16 to whom thP chE-ck was made from Benavtdes Implement 

17 11nd Hardware 11nd the check numbf'r. 

18 Q And it rf.'frrA to the amount ~tnd the nayf.'e? 

19 A YPS . 

. 20 Q And would the same be tru.- throu~hout this 

21 Exhtbi.t l)ft AUb•tUrtS 1 tl:trouJ!;h 1 '-? 

22 

23 Q Now, fdentifted on the ori.~inal here and on 

Mr. Mitchell's cooy --strike that. 

25 Thf.'re {s a dash tine across from the sourcP, 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COUAT AIEPORTEAS 

717 ANTE~OPE • GUARANTY BANK P~AZA 
_ CQ8.!'.US_~tojAISTI, TEXAS 11401 



2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

Ii 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

21 

24 

25 

4088 

jiJf'rn~-:. '!.n :r;omP in!!tanceA, 11nd not comoletPly 

thrnuphnut the ch8rt, but 8 das~ linf' from the 

<:nurce t~ thP oa~PP.. The rPd 1fnf's here arf' daAh 

1inP.~ An~ n~t rP~ on Mr. MttchP1l's cooy, but 

the d,.!!h line~ 8~roRs, cnul~ you ~enf'rall Pxolafn 

fnr thP bPnPftt of the record· what these dash 

A YPs, sir, thPy trllcP thf' dPonslts from the chPck 

madP to thf' tndtvtduat from the Bpnavtdes Imolt'-

mPnt ,.nd HardwarP storP. 

Q TakP, for f'XIImolf', on Aoril 26th, and •~ain, for 

thf' bent'fit of thf' record and Counsel and the 

MastP.r, tf this is admitted, we will ~o into 

df'tlltl, but, t11ke for examole, the second entry, 

thP datP of Aorfl _16, 1971. 

ThPre is a school dtstrtct check tn the 

amount of one thousand seventy-four dollars forty-

pi_Jh: cents and ;_ t says school district and look:f.nJ! 

at R-92, I sPe the first entry on the school dis• 

trtct thPre is 11 llke amount, is that correct? 

A Ye!ll. 

Q And th11t is from your earlier ~Atlmony, that ts 

why it ~ays school district? 

A YPA. 

Q And that is 11 school district shPPt, R-92? 
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A y~~. 

0 And t~e ~a~h line d~shes acro~s to a check 

•rltt~n nn the samP date and tn th~ s~me amount 

t~ Farm and R4nch Store, fs t~st what you mean? 

A Y~s. 

Q And the numbPr is outst~e tha·t, that f.R what? 

A The check number from the !'louree. 

Q Mr. CoulinJ!, whst is thi.s chart, E-9?-t throu~h 12, 

f.!'l thf.S 8 rPfleetf.on in chart form ~f 8 reeon• 

structfon of evidence or documents whfch are 

MR. MITCHELL: That is b~yond thfF 

witness' knowledge. He fs an e~oert, but 

MR. ODAM: I wfll strike that ouestfon, 

Q The information contained on the chart is from 

the sources nf f nfnrmatfon f.n evidence in the 

reeor~ •lre,ttdy, 

MR. MITCHELL: w.,. 1t~atn ob1eet 1tnd ask 

to strike that as an imorooer nuestfon to 

ask a lay witness. 

MR. ODAM: Let me reohrase the nuestion. 

Q I hf'U.f've from your !'revf.ous testimony that thr 

amounts of money hf're on the lf'fthand column and 

the sources snd the amounts nf cheeks wrftten out 
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and thPfr ~~yeP~. that inform~tton which t, on 

dfrpctton. th~t 'tnf,rmati.on w11~ taken from the 

PvldPnce ~hat waq here tn evfdenre throu~h the 

documPnts Counsel h~~ts ~revlou~ly m~tdP oh1t>ctton!': 

tn, ts that corrPct7 

A Yes, ~ir. 

MR. MITCHELL: WE> are ~ofn~ t, object 

"~atn to that ~uestton. I havt> taken the 

evidencP from Mr. O~am's information and taken 

th~tt evide-nce and cros!'I-PntPrPd i.t ,n thb 

Elfhibit and have at le-ast spvtoral hundred 

instancto~ wherP I can't f~tontify the Exhibits. 

I can't i.dpnttfy thPm and I wi11 take him 

on volr dire to ~upstion htm concernin,; that 

situation. 

I havP tried to do that and soent 

~utte a bit of the ni~ht to do that. 

TllE MASTER: Ynu'areo ·tontf. tltod to do so. 

WPll, ~o ahP~td and take tht> witness on voir 

df.rP.. I may have euPstions of him also. 

MR. MITCHELL: Out of fatrnPss, I didn't 

have thP advanta~e of the E-191 seriPs and 

it is oerhaos that that wilt fill in t~~ao. 

THE ~'.fASTER: All rtS!;ht. Th1tt may ft 11 
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MR. MITCHELL: I did take the rest of 

them, ·ir. Cutwrl~ht nnd I tH d, and tried to 

Inter-relate t~ them, but if Counsel will 

renreRent to me that the R-191 series, 189, 

t90 serfes And so forth ~re tfed into this 

E7hibit, t~en I can nerhans withdraw my 

ob1ect~on. 

THE MASTER: I assume it includes 186 

~tnd 187. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, and if the ones 

testified to by Mr. Williams are --

MR. ODAM: May I resnond, Your Honor? 

THE ~STE R• You may resnond. Mr. Odam. 

MR. ODAM: Thf' ones which I didn't ask 

Mr. Coulln~ about, the checks on the San 

Die~o bank, those ere co~ies frnm the bank 

u81d i.n setti.nJ!: un this E,rhfbft. WhethE'r or 

not Jud~e Carrillo oersonally signed hfs 

name to is or did not, in my 1ud~ment, would 

~n more to the wei~ht of that document for 

whatf'VPr nurnose it was admittf'n. 

I no renresent 174 throu~h 178 is nn 

here and we nrobably could Identify it 

fl":Jraetly. 
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I wilt r~~r@~ent to th~ M~Rter and to 

Jud~~;~ Cl'lrritln and Mr. M·itcht>ll that thf.' 

tt>rday, hl' s~fd t>f.p.ht hundr~d l'lnd fifty-thr~f.' 

~f tht>m, th~t is nrobably that and with th~ 

ad~~tinn of th~ otht>rs, mor~ than that. 

With thnse docum~nts. this chart was 

~rf'oArf.'d. Now. I am I!:O'fnl!: to be sub1.ect, 

on cro~s-eyamtnation, or Mr. C~inP- wtll, to 

thf' f'YtPnt that Mr. CoultnSt in f.nstructf.nr-

how to nreoarP this, thl'lt 4t fR n~t yet 

Mr. MitchPll stat~d 8 StrPat df'al nf tlm~ 

was sn~nt by him tn croR~tn~ this and it fs 

intend~d. 8s Mr. CoullnP- statf'd, tn rt>fle("t 

all of thf' ~iP.ht hundrf'd flfty-thrf'f' Exhibtts. 

To th~ PYtPnt it is not thf'n ct@ar, Wf' ar~ 

sub_1ect tn thnsP omi.l'!sions. WP w:f.ll try, 

if ft -T_s ~tdmitted, tn cl.otrffy why and where 

That il'! 1!1 long-wf.ndf'd answf'r, but i.t 

f.!'l IJ rPr.onstructi.on nf thf' San Dtf'~o bank 

account. 

MR. MITCHELL: And not the sof'cil!ll account 

or the :R:f o Grande City bank ~tccount or tht> 
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ranch 111ccnunt'! 

MR. ODAM: That ts rnrrPct, ~imoly thr 

BenavfdP~ ImnlemPnt and Hardware account . 

MR. MITCHELL: A11 ri~ht. 

MR. ODAM: Well, Y~ur Hnnor. I would 

offer in evtdPner E-192 and it's sub-ol'lrts 

a t t hi s t t mt> . 

MR. MITCHELL: May I hw the witnf'SS 

THE MASTER: You may. 
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VOIR DIRE EXAMINATION 

2 
BY MR, MITCHELL~ 

3 

4 Q Mr. rou1fn~. you tpqtfffp~ you und~rtook thP 

5 nrenarstion of E-192·1 throu~h E-192-12, either 

6 you did it dtrect1y or it 'tll!tl'l donf! under your 

7 <~unerviC~ion. 

8 A YPs, ~ir, I waR thPre when it Wl'l~'~ made, 

9 Q The rea!'lon I oueRtioned you about that, if you 

10 look at E-192-?, , and 4, you find those in one 

11 hl'lndwrittn~ &nd E-192-5 and 6 are in another and 

12 E-192-7, 8 and 9 are in anothPr handwritin~ and 

13 E-192-10, 11 and t? are in another handwrft{n~. 

14 Who!'IP handwri. ttn~s l'lrP thoRe? 

~ A Don Lee, Ms. Lev&tfno and M&x Flu!'lche, 

16 Q May FluRche And MR. Levatino arP attorneys for 

17 the Examiner here? 

18 A YP.S, 

U Q And Mr. LP@, for the record, who fC~ Mr. Lee? 

210 A HP. fl'l witli D. P.S. 

21 MR, FLUSCHE: He workA for thP D.P.S. 

in the Intelli~encP Dtvi!'linn. 

23 Q When ~fd the four of you, you, Mr. Lee 1tnd Mr. 

24 

25 

FluAchf' and M~. Levatino commence the oreo&rat~nn 

of E-192-1 throu~h 192·12? 
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A I br1 i_f'Vf' it Wit\': Mnnd~ty, ~~r. 

Q Th{l'l Wf'Pk'? 

A YP!'I, •::1 r. 

Q That would bP the 16th day of Df'cf'mhf'r'? 

MR. FLUSCHE: 15th. 

0 15th day of DPcemhf'r? 

A YP!'I, 

rhPck~ comin~ out of that BPn~tvide~ Imnlement and 

R~trdware account"t thr Firl'lt State Bank of San 

Dir'-!o, ie that corrPct? 

A YPI'I. 

0 Nnw. Rt thP t~mP you wPrP ~tven thP information 

~·'ho, ftrl'lt nf ~tll, ~avf" you thP informstf.cm'? 

Li>t'~'~ look at thts E~h{bit, Who ~11ve you 

the tnformat{on that went to nitRe 1 of E-192-1? 

A WP took thf' bank ~tatements from t~P bank. 

Q WPll. where ~td thf'y come fro~. did so~ebody ~tvP 

thf'm to you? 

A I bf'ltevP I had ~tven t~em tn John Blanton a 

few months_ ago. 

Q II'! tt ~ fair st~ttemP.nt to say t~at all of t~f' 

m~ttrrtal that went Into E-19?-l throu~h 12, that 

thP Exhtblt ~~~~ nrf'nltred and givPn to you on 
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Q I say, all th8t msteri&l was p~v~n tn ynu and was 

i. n e'lft"R tencP. by D~cE>mber 15th? 

Q I am tryin~ to ftnd out whether {t ts your work 

or Ms. Levatino's or Mr. Flusche's or Mr. Lee's 

work. 

Did thE>y _funnel the m8terial to you -- you 

fiid not wrf.te it dot.,n, did ynu? 

A No, •dr. 

0 The material w8s ~iven to you by whom? 

0 Was the material ~tven to you and you called it 

A 

Q 

A 

nff and they wrote it down and 11ll of thf'm ore-

nared thP. senarate nart of ft so vnu could look 

at it? 

I was therE>, str. 

You «Hdn' t have any oart to rltl wi.th th~ i. nnut, 

~!'!. 

11nd 

No, 

LevAtinn di.d hPrs and Mr. Fluschf' tnok 

did those 

s tr. I di.d 

1tnd Mr. Lf'e took hf!'l and «Hd 

not do. any of thf' .,1ri.t-fn,:!;. 
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192-1 thr~u~h and tnetud•n~ 11 "n what •• 

doeu••nt~. Ynur Hnn"r. It would b• ftr~t 

end tnctudfn~ 12 would b~ -- ftr~t of all, 

on ran1t h~•r~ay. 
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as fer ~~ ft ~ttPmntR to rPRnlvP comflfctin~ 

~ennot, as I under~tand thP rulP on chart~ 

Wp would, therefor~. nb1Pct on fmnronPr 

wftne~~ he~ nn ner~onal knnwledvP of ft. 

THR 'fASTER: A l1 rf ~ht. I o~~dmi t the 

F.:l!'hfbi t. 

MR. MITCHELL:. OnP other ob1ection, 

Jud~e MPyf"rs. Unti.l I em ~attsfi.ed, I must 

I do not have o~~nd I em 

unable to tiP i.n each and every Pntry wit~ 

thP evi.~ence that has bf"enmtrnduced, but 

I under!!tand that, for P71tmnlP, t~f' 191 

series, I ~id not have the 191 •ri.es whpn 

I made the analysis and I warit the re~ord 

tn reflPct t~.11t, but I would ob1ect th~tt t~ 

not based uoon the evidence that has been 

Introduced before the Court in .11ddftlon --

THE MASTER: Well, ! don't understand 

tl,at oh1ection. It's rPnresented that --

H's mv view that it's merely a summary 
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An~. nf cnur~~ -- well, ft'~ nnt ~ofn~ to 

MR. MITCHELL: Ri~ht ~r Honor. So 

Ahow ynu my cnoy of 192 that I hAve b~en 

that arP not RunoortPd bv any E~htbtt numbPr~ 

nn E-t 92. My ob_1@ction fs that I di~ not --

not that'~ t~ thPrP. I 1tist dfdn't g{mnly 

hav~ it. 

fntroducPd. I thou~ht, Your Hnnor, P7CPnt 

made rPnrPRPntattnn whfch I am w(lltn~ to 

aecPot, but I do want tn orPsPrve th~ rPcnrd 

tn thP P~tPnt that thP E~htbft 192 dnes nnt 

ft. 

T!M MASTER: To thP P~tPnt that thPrP 

are not any und@rtyfn~ document~ in this 

reeord that are suo~orttve of thP E~hibft, 

the obiPctfon i.s ~tustatned, but 118 you know, 
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w~ had e hu~e numb~r nf E~htbtts off~r~~ 

y~sterday, 

MR. MITC4ELL: I und~rst8nd, Jud~e. and 

~~re lnclud~d in this series that we dtd 

not have thP benefit of et the time we had 

th~ E:xhbf. t!'l, 

THE MASTER: I take it, Mr. Odam, evPry 

ltPm on there is documented tn thfs rec-,rd. 

You may be wron~. but you don't think you 

are. 

MR. ODAM: And for --

THE MASTER: But the'E:xhibit is 

admitte~ a!'l e summary Exhibit of underlyin~ 

E:xhtbits that have or~vtously been admitted. 

MR. MITCHELL: Ri~ht. Jud~e. in order 

t~ orntPct my record further, then, I t~ld 

have to nb1eet -- I heve leveled what I 

c.on"!der a" teehnteal obft>etfons to th~ 

E:xhibfts. That is the Rummary in short; 

If it's J!OinJ! ttl be tntroduc~d now as it 

has been by the Court, I would movP to strtke 

ft and level wttb further ob1Petions a~ 

follows: That ts not a lf!'J!fthlate rebutta1. 

It' 8 btoy.ond the seol)e .of le~ftimate rebuttal. 
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It's b~yond ~ny eharactPr of notie~ to thi~ 

wi.tn@tt:<:, that is, Jud~~ Numbf'r 5, eontai.nf'rl 

fn thP M~v. 75, lf'ttf'r from thf' Commission 

~f Fir~t Amf'ndd Noticf' of HP~rin~. It e~r-

tafnty, ff ft results fn his dtsnualifieatton 

nr remnval would bf' a vfolatlon of hfR 

notie~. hori~ontat or lateral; beyond the 

tf'rm rulf'• that is thP 75 tf'rm does not 

else of hfs office as 1ud~e. 

non•judlcfal acts. Ther~ is no suooort in 

that I have '-'n ablP to as·certaf.n the formst 

or the amendpd notice which would in any 

the oayees, for ~~amol~. Continental Oil 

Comoanv and SPars Ro~buck and C P and L and 

Judge Carrillo in any misconduct uoon the nart 

of th~ J~P. 

It vtotatf's the best evf~nce rule~ no 

orooer l'ft'dicate. I would like to ~lf'ad 

surori~e at th{s time and renuPst a reason-

able oertod of tlme, and that fs su~~Psted 

rPal}y m the rule of fifteen days to mPPt 

what I consfdPr this entirely nPw ROUnds for 
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I thfnlt vhfch h 

rut tod, 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, I wnutd nrnff~r 

~tattc r~nrnductton nf that fnr thto Court 

tn P~~mtnto whtch ts idtontfcat to vh~t Mr. 

what fs id•ntieal to what thl" wttness h~s. 

MR. MITCHELL: Jud,e. I hatl" to bP 1u~t 

vartou~ dott-r~. for e~amol•. 6-10-71 of 

nine •1Rhty-tvo Rf~ty-ftve --

THE KASTER: Slow dnwn, Mr. MitchtoH . 

MR. MITCHELL: For •~•mole. the dollars 
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E-192-1. 

THF. MASTER~ On wh~t o~v~? 

THF. MASTF.R: Sir? 

MR. MITCHELL: E-19?-1. and I am takfnv 

th~t l''lf8M01P. Is CnunaP1 tPllln~ thts Court 

and thP Tf'COTd 

THE MASTER: Mr. MHchf'll, I didn't 

fotln"' ynu. S~ty f.t ovPr ~~tp~tfn. 

that I bto ablf' to ask a nuPstinn. I can't 

b~lteve that this E~hfbit is bein~ fntro-

duePd fnr tbt' truth nf 88S~rt{on SUCh as, 

for e7amnlf', the way-nut aqs~rttnn that thP 

ntn~ hundred n~nety-two dnllar9 and ~iYty-

f.s thP 88tnP mnn•y, doll1tr8 and etonts-wis• 

that went out to 0. P. Carrillo tn cheek 

number 1'14, nine etf'!;hty-t.wo oertod P.Pro r.f'ro 

oertod. I m•an that ltne, that dotted lin• 

indicatPS, nf'rhaos -- that fs what he is 

talkln2 about or, for • .,..a~~lP, looktn~ uo 

thl'rt" at 6-17-71., how tn the world would 

anyonP know that the two eheeks of APvton 

ftfty o.n 6-17, y,ur H'lnor, would be thto 
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fncf~~nta11y, 188-9, fnr ftv~ hundrPd and 

two hundre~ ~nd ftfty dollar~ to Ramtro 

Carrillo lin~ Brothf'rs. That i~ E-188-10. 

I can't b~lt~v~ th8t anyone would contend 

that that ts one And the slime dollar~ or thllt 

Jud~e 0. P. C8rrillo has ~ot anythln~ to dn 

with it. 

MR. ODAM: As I stated b~forf", these 

1 f.nf'S and thf' whole chart f.s ~oin~ to he sub• 

1ect to e~nlAnfttion on direct and cross-

e:~rltminAtlon. 

THE MASTER: Well, Couns.f'l's commf'nt, 

Mr. Mi.tchf'll'_s comment, is oerhans well 

taken tn that no one has yet fdf'ntifted thf' 

tines. ThE' EYhibit hits hef'n admitte~ as 

showin~ the receints and the date of those 

dates of those checks, but the coordination, 

that f.s to c;ay, for e~ltmolf', as Mr. Mttchf'll 

~a'f.d on 6-'!!0-71 thPrP ts a nine hundnd and 

ei.~hty-two dollars and si.:~rty-five cent check 

and then therf' is a lfnp over nn the oayef' 

stde on 7-2-71 of nine hundred and et~hty-two 
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<ff'lllllrs to 0. P. C~trrtlltl. 

MR. ODAM: YE"s, str. 

THE MASTER: That is nnt any ~roof. 

MR. ODAM: Ye~. ~tr. And I had askPrl 

THE MASTER: That {!~ w~llt you're sayin~ 

in "art. Mr. Mitchell. 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes. that ts true. Inc f-

dentally, nne tlther matter, too. Jud~e. 

that I wtll have to nbject tn. Ht!l Exhfbfts -

I for~nt to nf'lte tht~. 

show the ~ource of these checks. So, to thP 

e~tPnt that thts E~hibtt 192-1 shows the 

source. somebody -- I ~ant to know ~here t~At 

f.nform~ttfcm came fmn. Sn, the Court under-

MR • ODA M: We l1 , --

~m. MITCHELL: E~cusp me, Mr. Od~tm. 

So, the Court wilt understand, ynu wtll have 

to look 8t 189 --

THE MASTER: You melln the deno!d.t At i.ns 

don't show~ 

MR. MITCHELL: No. 

THE MASTER: Wait. 

MR. MITCHELL: It dnn't show where they 

comP from. 
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MR, ODAM: Som~ of thPm rlo. 

MR. MITCHELL: Right, but ft don't 

district or ~rhool di~trtrt 8S shown on 

191, Mr. Och1m. That f.!'! the thin~. That 

tfons, the ~ater dt~trf.ct. t~e !'!chool dis-

trfct, ft's n~t on thetr ori~inal Exhibit~. 

School District and as ~ointed out with the 

~ftness on reference to R-90, 91, 92 and 91 

8A an eYamnlP on the ~ater dtstrict, It's 

wftne~s stated to comnute the ~ource --

MR. MITCHELL: Some of thosP watPr 

deoosfts th8t thP Court fs now looktn~ at 

refer to 1nvolcPs. Some ·thP Court will --

THE MASTER: Invoices or check numb~rs, 

I am not sure that they arP referring to. 

MR. MITCHELL: It don't s8y county and 

tt certainly don't say school district, 

THE MASTER: Mr. Mitchell, to the 
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MR. MITCHELL: E~cus~ m~. Your Honor. 

is if tltos~ ~trP invof.ce numb~rs thto ttostt-

mony sh~ws that Cleofus Gonzaltoz forged 

thos~ on B~navtdes Indet:u•n<Jt'nt School Dh-

tri.ct B~navi.des Imnlement and H~rdware 

tnvofc~s and that man didn't hav~ any notic~. 

so that would be hearsay u~on hearsay. 

THE ~STER: To th~ ~ytent that 192 

ts not suoonrted by any underlytn~ evi.denc~. 

tt'q nnt orobati.v~ to me! that is because 

Mr. Don L~e or Ms. Levattno or Mr. Flusch~ 

wrote in county, and unl~~s that is i.n th~ 

r~cord, it's not oronf. 

MR. MITCHELL: I a~rtoe, Jud~e. I wish 

thtore was some way I eould takP that out of 

that E~hi.btt along with those other errors. 

THE MASTER: Well, the errors are not 

~roof. The H nes ar~ not oro of and to some 

e~tent, I assume th&t the source shown on 

thi~ chart wfll be reflect~d by the under-

lyin~ evfdtonce~ to some ~~tf"nt ft may not 

be. 

MR. ODAM: I would -- i.t should be 

fully s.UDortPd as thE> sourcE> by underlyf_np: 
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~vtd~ncP. fn thP. rec~rd. As I used, fnr 

hy R-91, 92 ~nd 91 or hy th~ EYhlbfts that 

Mr. Mitch~11 J,,u; i.n hiR handR, 

MR. MITCIIELL: R-91·, 92 ~tnd 9~ Wt"re 

nb1ect~d to. 

THE ~STER: Now, R-91, 92 and 9~ ·-

MR. MITCHELL: Were ob1Pcted to by 

Counsel that they were hearsay and we a~ret"d. 

WP hav~ ~onP back ~o the rl'tw data which is 

thE' f.nnut. When 1.89•1 thmu!lh and tnclucHnl! 

E-189-l to 10, whtch Your Honor has examfnf!'d 

and as I sft herp·and eyamtne, thert" are no 

dE'si~nattonR, very fp~ dPsi~nattn~ the sourcp 

of thP denosit and to the PXtf!'nt that E-192 

1 throu~h l'tnd tncludtn~ 12, dPst~natP that 

ROUl'Ce. That ts nurf' ole! unadu1f!'rated hPI!tr-

, THE MASTER: Well, I disa~rf!'e with that, 

but you and I don't a~rPP on hParsay anyhow, 

MR. MITCHELL: Nf!'vPr have, havE' Wf', 

Jud~e? 

MR. ODAM: For elarlfteatlon --

THE ~STER: But I a~rf!'e that {A n~t 
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nrnn f. 

not orobativp ~nd I d.o not· think, Mr. Ochtm, 

that R-91, 92 and 93 can be suonorttve of 

this E-192. They wer@ lntroduct.>d by Mr. 

Miteht.>ll. ThPy wPre not voucht.>d for by him. 

In fact, ht.> offprt.>~· tht.>m only as rebuttltl 

to your ovf'rall oosttlon and hP dtd not 

adont them as his Exhtbtts. ThPy w@ren't 

narPd by somPone wtth the Attornt.>y General 1
5 

offfcp ~r ~orkin~ for thP Attorney GenPral's 

offf.cf'o that hP thouj:!;ht refuted your nosi.tion 

and that is the only ba~ts unon whi.ch tht.>y 

were offt.>rf>d and admittt.>d. 

So, I do not think thf'y can suonort 

this. I think that thP ff~ure~. if you have 

cht"cks tndicattn~ thPse amounts, showf.n~ 

tht.>se nayt.>es, that ts ftnP, and dt.>noslt sllns 

tndtcattn~ these denostt~. But lf the 

dt.>nostt stfn that say$ on 6-10-71, nine 

hundrPd and Pi~hty-two dollars and sl~ty•ftvf> 

cPnts dot.>s not reflect that the sourct.> ts 

the county, t~en, you havf> not nroved that 

it's tht.> county. 

MR. ODAM: Well, Your Honor, the -- if 
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I consi~~r r~cnr~ history un tn t~~ ~nint 

A series of ~uestions nf Mr. Coultn~ if hP 

~nt money from other sources thP water di~-

trict, county and schnol district end he 

said, yPs, hP did. He wanted to know wherP 

ft was turnP~ over tn thP Attorney General. 

ThPre was a Mr. Octavfo Hinojosa and Mr. 

Mf.tchf'll eskf'd whPre all nf thf' clai.ms were, 

whf'rf' 1tll thP rP.cords sunnortin~ th1tt was end 

hP said turnPd over to thP Attorney General'~ 

nffice. And then Mr. Mitchell wentP.d to 

suboo~nA from AttornPy General Hill that 

undertyinJt docuaentation; w .. had " dbcutt• 

sion off thf' record end I talked with Mr. 

Blanton 1tbnut the extPnt to which it .uld 

take timP to Jtf't all of that documentation 

and et r.f'tf're and tt was a~rf'ed and then 

!lltioulated, lt!l I recall. and tht> !'ltioullttion 

is in thP rf'cord that thf' ton of R-91, 92 and 
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91 ~how8 thP claim numbPr. t~P Amount~ of 

mon~y ~n~ thP amount and that wa~ thP ~ttnu-

1at'~n to that onfnt. 

I cPrt~fnly oh1Pctt>d that I thou~ht ft 

was frrPlPv~nt and fmmatprf_~tl and thlltt wa8 

ovt>rru1Pcf. But that was· th~ bast~ fnr all 

of that. And then aftt>r th~tt wa~ done, WP 

Jud~e C~trrilln to indic~ttP that thP dncumt>n-

tatton which had b~en or~fft>rt>d ~ur~uant to 

subnopna was all of this mnney rPcPivP~ fr~m 

all of the~P sourcPs that Mr. Coulin~ Rot. 

Th~y arP R-100, which Mr.·-- Jud~P Carrillo 

h~td orPoar~d a~ain, and it sets out that 

her~'s ~tl of this mont>y rPc~{vp~ frnm thP 

water district and the county and tht> school 

di~trict. And, so far Wf> hav~ bPPn bui1d~n~ 

thP rt>cord, fmo~achtnv. the cr~dibility of 

Mr. Coulinp. based on th11t documentation and 

now wh~n thP ~amp infnrmatfon which under-

linPd that imoeachmPnt nf crpdibility is us~d 

to ort>nare thi~ chart, it wnu1d ~tonf>Br t~ mf> 

that it could b~ UBPd bPcaUSP that is the 

vt>ry "urnos~ for which his credibility has 

b~en im"t>ach~d thu~~; far i_s tht> ust> of R-100, 
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91, 9? ~nd 9~. to say thi~ f.~ all the money 

that y~u nurnorte~ to recefve. 

THE MASTER: Well. I ~~tm not sure I 

disa~ree with much that you said, but where'~ 

the nroof· as an e~amnle, ~otn~ t~ the same 

entry that we have referred to earlier, 

6-30-71. that nine hundred and ei~hty-two 

dollars and sf~ty-five cents came from Duval 

County. 

MR.MITCHELL: Pardon me, Your Honor. 

M~ty I --

THE MASTER: No, I want htm to answer 

the (JUPstf.on. 

MR. MITCHELL: I want to know where thP 

nroof is neriod. It's not f.n the dpnosit 

slins. You nnte the denostt ~lfns don't 

~tart until November. 

THE \fASTER: Mr. Mitchell, nlease. 

am askin~ Mr. Odam. Where in the record, 

tof. thPr ~.n R-91, 9'- and 9' -- where h the 

sunnort th~t nine hund~ and toi~hty•twn 

doll~ and ~{Yty•five cPnts deuosf.ted on 

6-30-71 <'&me from.· It !'l.ltys rounty. 

asaumE' that mf'ans Duval County. 

MR .• MITCHELL: JudJ!P --
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MR. ODAM: w~tl, it'~ not th~re, 

MR. MITCHELL: It's not. C111n I SDeak, 

THE "fASTER: Ar.- you tryfn!' tn het" or 

hurt hi.m? 

MR. MITCHELL: No, ·I 11m try1.n~ to hurt 

him. 

MR. ODAM: May I r.-soond to t~e ~uestion? 

THE MASTER: Please. 

MR. ODAM: R-91 is lAbeled County of 

Duval, .BP.navf des Imol.-ment and Hardware, 

and droo down to a date w~ich was the date 

that is in th.- lefthand corner, 6-14-71, 

claim number B-1329, amount nine hundred 111nd 

Pl~hty-two dollars and stxty•ffvP cents, 

fund: road and br1.d~e fund, code 229. Th111t, 

lilt least, was the basis for t~e Pntry of 

this Amount of money, 

witneRs on the stand or off of the stand, 

and we could do tt in a recP~S to show thP 

exte~t to which the denosi.t snE'ciftcslly 

would indlcate County of Duv11l. In other 

words, nick out a deoostt ~ltn whtch is in 

evidenc~ and lt says county of Duval. Some 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COUAT AEPOATERS 

717 ANTELOPE ··GUARANTY BANK PLAZA 
_SQRPUS CHRISTl, TEXAS 71401 



2 

3 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

It 

IS 

16 

17 

18 

II 

20 

21 

22 

23 

25 

4114 

thP first nne. thP 4-16. TherP ~re a numbPr -

thPrP arP fnur county nnes. It mi~ht vPry 

well bP that those four county checks whfch 

are idPntffied, for eYamnle, 4-16 on 4-12, 

and it Rays datP, over t~e lPft, B-961. The 

amount of mnney, two nf.nety Pi~~ty. DroJ) 

down to 9-14 which is rf~~t abovP it. On 

R-91 a t~nusand ei~ht {R rj~ht above that 

and the three o Pi2ht is ri~ht above that, 

Now, I thf_nk th&t thE' dE>oosit slf.n 

shows, you know, a total of all of that 

to,:?:ether. I don't know that wf.thout looki.n~ 

ai thE> EY~lbit t~at it Indicates that, but 

my rE>sonn~e fs th&t either the denosft slin 

thP Court has tn his hand or t~E' entry on 

herP ~~ the basts for that notation of water 

dtstrf.ct or school dhtrf ct. 

THE MASTER: Well, of coursP, if an 

ori~inal document such as the dPnoslt slio 

contains a notation that is some sunoort, 

but R-91, 92 and 9~ are themselvps summary 

E7hibtts. That ts they rporPsent somebody's 

conclusions with resoPct to source of various 
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~nmeone unrler ht~ direction in nrder to 

refute the Ex~mtner'R no~~tinn with resnect 

to the ~t~tu~ of the BenAvides Imolement and 

Harrlware Cnm~~ny, but no wherP unleaR it's 

Pvidence {s there oroof of the ~ource of 

thf.a money and I don't tl-tfnk you can rely 

MR. ODAM: Well, Y~ur Honor, I could 

what I would su~~est dofn~ then ls that --

THE MASTER: WPll, I am wlltinP- for you 

to disaJ!:ree ,..,ith. me and conv1.nce mP I am 

wron~. 

MR. ODAM: Well, as I ~tated, I think 

THE MASTER: And I !'limoly d,n•t recall. 

the atlnulatf.on and that C"O'I'Y .. s not even 

here, but it's at my --unless I J!:ave it 

to you, and that DPcember 1'-th dally eooy. 

It's at my motet· room. 

now? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, str. May I refer to it 
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THE MASTER: Y~A. sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: ·Judt>:P .. I 11m dyin~ to 

makf' ~tn ob~Prvation, If I could. 

THE MASTER: I dtm't want you to cH~. 

Mr. Mf. tcht>ll. Go aht>ad ~tnd makP your 

observation. 

MR. MITCHELL: Whert> ~s thP d~oosits~ 

MPy~rA, th~tt cover down throu~h and tnclu~-

in~ -- that is the first two oa~PS. I don't 

find an nrf~tnal denosft slfn, for Pxamnlf', 

for March, Anrtl, May, JunP, July of 71. 

ThP ffrst onP I find which is Exhibit 189-1, 

f.f I r.-call cnrrf'ctly, is fn NovPmber of 

1971 and I m!Rht bf' incorrt>ct. 

THE MASTER: That's corrPct. Wpll, t"tat 

is thP first onf' on this !tack. If it's "f.n 

order, thst ts tht> first one, yPs, sir. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, I 

MR. MITCHELL: So, th111t, f.n addition, 

Y"ur Honor. thP objectlon would bP that not 

only is therP no documPntary tn sunnort of 

b•en nlaced on R•91 --

THE 'M\')TER: Howevf!'r, tl-tf'y srf' not i.n 
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order b~cau~P I have turnPd ftve or ~17 down 

Rnd 't goe oo; from Nov.embPr t.o Decf'mbf'r and thf"n 

MR. MtTCflELL: Ye~, I noted that last 

nl~ht, Jud~P Mf"yers, but I didn't note any 

a~ early as A~rll. I 

didn't note any in A~ril, May, June, July 

I mi~ht be wron~. but I 

didn't find any. 

THE MASTER You are. Here i ~ onf' i.n 

May of 71. tolhy don't you come and look at 

H and cl-tf'ck to see --
MR. ODAM: Whitt f.~ thP d11te of that 

df'009it, sir? 

THE MASTER: It 1 9 hard for me to :mtd. 

It seem~ to me to rPad 5 

MR. ODAM: I~ there a stam~ on it~ 

THE MASTER: YPs, it's stamoed -- a~ain, 

what ao~~ars to be May 12th, 71. 

MR. ODAM: Th~~tt 'loHml d bto 

THR MASTER: Two hundrtod and forty-sevton 

dollars. 

MR. ODAM: Sir~ 

MR. MITCHELL: A hundrto~ and fnrty-sf'VPn 

dollars. 
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THE MASTER: It is twn f"rty-sPVE'n, 

MR. ODAM: And ·that 1.~ th.P t>ntry nver 

to the ri.P.ht. 

MR, MITCHELL: Nn, Your Honor. ThE' 

Cnurt ~Atd t~n forty-sE'vPn, nnt two fifty-

Sf'Vf'n, 

MR. ODAM: Well, th~t number ody --

THE MASTER: Well, tt's two -- it's 

ri~ht herP. It's thE' onP that is forty-ni.nt> 

dollars and a hund~t>d and ninety-t>i~ht dollar~. 

a total of two fifty-sevPn. 

MR. ODAM: That is the basts --

TliE MASTER: It's on· tht> Exhibit. 

MR. ODAM: WhoevPr addpd thnse number~ 

un didn't carry a one to the too nf thP 

nf'xt column, but.carriPd ~two and it should 

be twn forty-seven rathPr than two fifty-

seven, f't~ht and ninE' and carry your onE'. 

That ls an examl)le of wh~rP thllt Pntry camE' 

from. 

THE MASTER: WPll, the rE"cord nronPrly, 

it sePms to mE", reflects that thPrE' is no 

disclosed sourc~. 

MR. ODAM: That's corrPct, Your Honor. 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPORTERS 

717 ANTELOPE • GUARANTY BANK PLAZA 
CORPUS CHRISTl. TEXAS '7840, 



--~t 
2 I 

3 I 

5 

8 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

15 

18 

17 

II 

II 

21 

4119 

MR. ODAH: That is correct, Your 

Honor, and the exhibit does not disclose 

the source and the reason for that is that 

the deposit slip does not disclose the source 

as well. It is simply the deposit slip and 

so forth that didn't show that, and for that 

reason it is not a school district deposit 

or a water district deposit. 

THE MASTER: All right. The very next 

one is the 5-13-71, eight hundred seventy­

five dollar deposit. 

There is a symbol indicating a number, 

but it doesn't show school district at all. 

MR. MITCHELL: May I note, Your Honor, 

there is no comparable entry on R-91. 

MR. ODAM: Well, that is not the school 

district. 

What was the notation, sir? 

THE MASTER: Why don' t you come and 

look at it. 

MR. ODAM: That is what I thought, the 

number is A-426. 

THE MASTER: Correct. 

MR. ODAM: And the check number is 

A-426 and it is in the amount of eight 
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hundred seventy-five dollars. 

THE MASTER: Well, Mr. Odam, do you 

think correct~on, do you contend that 

there is proof in this record, that for 

example, that this May 13th, 1971 deposit 

ryf eight hundred seventy-five dnllars 

represents a check from the school distr:f.ct 

tc Benavides Implement and Hardware? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, I do. 

THE MASTER: What is that proof? 

rm. ODAM: Well, the proof on that one 

is number one, R-92, which shows the check 

number of the school district, it shows the 

amount of the check and at the top it says 

this is the amount of money that that check 

from the school district went to BIH. 

THE MASTER: You were referring to <l 

stipulation and you were going to quote it to 

me and I don't have it before me. 

MR. IUTCHELL: Your Honor, while he is 

looking at that, we would object further to 

E-192-1 through 12 in that it is hearsay on 

hearsay and opinion on opinion in part. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, I have the 

record for December 12th; which was Friday. 
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THE MASTER: Yes. 

MR. ODAM: That was the time the 

discussion was had. The stipulation as to 

when they came in was at an earlier date. 

THE MASTER: On R-91, 92 and 93? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, and I would have 

to refer to that date on my notes. 

THE MASTER: I don't know that it 

requires the taking of this much time, but 

I do say to you and to Mr. Mitchell, that 

unless the stipulation amounts to 

acknowledgment of proof, there is no proof 

supporting the exhibit E-192, that the 

source of these various funds are as 

I 
I 

I 

reflected on that exhibit, except as reflecte 

by other underlying documents and Mr. Mitchel 

is correct. Most of these deposit slips 

don't show a source. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, if I might, and 

certainly a significant point would be to 

what extent the case proceeds, but --

THE MASTER: Well, we can break now. 

We.will break until 12:00 o'clock. 

MR. MITCHELL: May I have, before we 

break, touch on what a work schedule would be 
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of the Court on the pending holiday season. 

I am going to want to proceed and 

THE MASTER: Does this need to be on 

the record? 

MR. MITCHELL: Whatever the Court 

desires. 

THE MASTER: It is a fair inquiry, but 

I don't see that it needs to be on the 

record. 

Off the record. 

(Whereupon, an off-the-record 

discussion was had.) 

(Short recess taken.) 
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THE MASTER: On the record. 

The rec.ord will reflect that the Examine l-

and counsel for the Respondent and the Court 

have had a discussion off the record 

concerni~g our work schedule. 

The record, of course, reflects today 

is Thursday the 18th, that next week·is 

Christmas week. The Examiner has stated he 

is ready to continue the hearing, starting 

the 22nd and going through the 23rd. 

He suggests that Christmas Eve Day might 

be a day we ought not to hear the case and 

I agree with that. 

Mr. Mitchell, for the Respondent, and 

Mr. Mitchell, make sure I am saying this 

correctly, and I think I am, but if you had 

your preference, you would prefer to have 

the week of the 22nd to reorganize, prepare 

and rest some? 

MR. MITCHELL: That is right. 

THE MASTER: And on behalf of Judge 

Carrillo, you are requesting that week, is 

that correct? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, I have requested a 

postponement on the grounds of surprise. 
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THE MASTER: I may well do that. I 

will tell you at 1:00 o'clock. I did want 

the record to reflect, if we recessed, it 

is -- well, it is not the Examiner who is 

asking for the time off. 

MR. MITCHELL£ That is right, and 

truthfully, I know the holiday spirit is in 

the air, but that is not it. I am hardput 

to assimilate the material and I do need 

time to prepare my presentation. 

THE MASTER: You may proceed. 

MR. ODAM: Your Honor, I think it would 

be appropriate to make additional comments 

about R-91, 92 and 93. 

THE MASTER: I would like to have that 

happen. I have read the stipulation and I 

don't understand it to say there is a 

stipulation with respect to source. I may 

have misread it. 

MR. ODAM: Well 

MR. MITCHELL: May I invite a 

stipulation that R-91, 92 and 93 are true 

in each and every instance in all instances? 

I will invite that stipulation. 

MR. ODAM: If I could go to the Court's 
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inquiry about the source and refer to 

Page 2691, and there, where Mr. Hinojosa was 

on the stand, the question was asked of him 

that he was asked to compile a schedule of 

the checks to Benavides Implement and 

Hardware from Duval County commencing in 1971 

and running through and up to date and 

Mr. Hinojosa says he picked them up. 

The dates and check numbers and claim 

numbers, budget code of monies going into 

R-91, as being from the county, and R-92 

as being from the Benavides Independent 

School District and as to R-93, from the 

Reclamation District, so I think the document 

as it was intended by the questions posed, 

and the proffer of it was the summary of all 

the documentation we had of checks and as 

identified. 

The stipulation states the dates of the 

checks and the amount and budget copy from 

all of these government entities to Benavides 

Implement and Hardware. That is what it is 

used for in the use of R-91, 92 and 93, and 

the examination of Judge Carrillo and the 

preparation of R-100 is to be just that and 
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that was turned over for those purposes. 

When Mr .. Couling was previously 

questioned, he was asked if he did business 

with the county and so forth and I objected 

and we did get those records and it was 

turned over pursuant to agreement and the 

entire, or a great deal of the impeachment 

of the credibility of Mr. Couling was based 

on that business going into Benavides 

Implement and Hardware. 

If it were no~ for that development, 

which we objected to as irrelevant and 

immaterial, we would not be here today, so 

I am saying they have been used to showing 

money into the company and that chart was 

prepared on those and the water district and 

school district and the county notations were 

used on 91, 92 and 93, as well as the other 

deposit slips. 

It has been used by one side and to use 

Mr. Mit.chell' s words, I don't think it is a 

fair summary of a summary. 

It is incredible for me to go for one 

purpose, but yet pull it back when it begins 

to hurt a little bit. 
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THE MASTER: There is soae logic to 

the statement you made. 

On E-192, where is anything about rental: 

income which is on R-91. Be is bardput on 

any evidence on the first one, two, three, 

four, five pages of R-91, because there ia 

no designation, but when he gets over here 

on E-192, it doesn't correspond or comport to 

R-91. 

I don't care what he wants to do with 

it. I will either live with it or I want 

him to live with it. 

MR. ODAM: I don't understand • 

HR. MITCHELL: I don't see, if you have 

any rental income, where is it? 

MR. ODAM: Of course, it is not there, 

it is in evidence. 

THE MASTER: That is not the purpose. 

The purpose of E-192 is to represent the 

deposita into the Benavides Implement and 

Hardware and the withdrawals and showing the 

source of the deposit and the payee of the 

check withdrawing money •. 

HR. MITCHELL: That is my point. They 

want to say it is accounting. When you go to 
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R-91, it says rent on O.P.'s two D-8 

dozers. I am saying fine. --

THE MASTER: Let me see R-91. 

MR. MITCHELL: What is the expression; 

what is good for the goose is good for the 

gander, if he says it is county income, but 

don't put the generic term county behind it 

and then hide behind that, because it doesn't 

fit our scheme of things. 

Do you see what I mean, Judge Meyers? 

You will have.to have the others, too, 

R-91 and R-92 and R-93 as well. 

THE MASTER: Mr. Odam, you are saying 

under the stipulation, where R-91 shows the 

fund being road and bridge, that was, of 

course, the county? 

MR. ODAM: Yea, sir. 

THE MASTER: Let me see the stipulation 

again, please. 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir. 

MR. MITCHELL: And I am saying where he 

says county, and R-91 says rental on tractors 

that ought to go in there and I will buy that 

but I don't want him to come in and say 

that is not true and this is true and, that 
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is, of course what 1 am talking about. 

THE MAS.TER: Well, I think the stipula-

tion does stipulate R-91 represents funds 

from Duval County to Benavides Implement and 

Hardware.; that R-92 represents funds from 

Benavides Independent School District to 

Benavides Implement and Hardware and·R-93 

represents funds from Duval County 

Conservation and Reclamation into the 

Benavides Implement and Hardware account. 

You may proce,d, Mr. Odam. 

MR. MITCHELL: But Judge Meyers, that 

does not explain my quandry. There are no 

designations on the first five pages. I am 

not quarreling with the Court, but when he 

gets on 1 73, he says 192 doesn't pick it up. 

He is selecting the input in E-192 from what 

is on R-91 and now, secondly, Judge, I, of 

course, agree that the stipulation is a 

stipulation, but I further agree that it 

would be improper to take counsel's remarks 

in that regard and stipulate the truth of 

the matters involved in .R-91, R-92 and R-93 

unless counsel for Examiner is willing to do 

li~ewise. I want to know what he wants to do 
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because he has been objecting to it. 

ln othe.r words, is it my stipulation or 

both of ours and can I now treat R-91, when 

it comes down here and says county, for 

example, on 1-8-73, when it says rent on 

O.P.'s tractors, then he flips over on E-192 

and it says county, can I be told that is 

what it is and take the position that is also 

rent on O.P.'s tractor or are they going to 

take the position it ia not? 

THE MASTER: Well, I don't know that the 

stipulation addresses itself to that. You 

requested the stipulation and Mr. Odam 

stipulated it and agreed. 

If you are suggesting that the Examiner 

cannot now attempt to prove that some of the 

recitals on R-91, 92 and 93 are not the 

facts, it is my position that he may do so. 

MR. MITCHELL: May I be likewise 

released from my bond and do likewise? 

THE MASTER: Have you read the 

stipulation? 

MR. MITCHELL: I read it. 

THE MASTER: The stipulation was that 

R-91 represented funds from the county and 
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a-92 from the school district and a-93 from 

the conservation district. You called for it 

and he agreed to it. 

MR. MITCHELL: I am saying it is bilater 1. 

The Court is saying, if he wants to renig, 

then I want to do the same thing. It is 

THE MASTER: Bow is it bilateral? 

MR. MITCHELL: If it is evidence, he 

can't impeach it. 

THE MASTER: Be is not going to under-

take, and I would not permit it, to prove 

that monies did not come from the county or 

school or conservation district --

MR. MITCHELL: For the purpose of 

stipulating in R-91, 92 and 93 

THE MASTER: Read that to me. 

MR. MITCHELL: Source, fund --

THE MASTER: That is maybe right, but 

point it out to me. 

MR. MITCHELL: Well, I don't have it. 

The Court has it. 

MR. ODAM: Here ia December 5th. 

THE MASTER: What page is it? 

MR. ODAM: 2693. 

HR.. MITCHELL: Going down the columna, 
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the date, the check number, claim number, 

amount, funds, budget code -- of course, that 

Page 1 didn't have the purpose and didn't 

commence until Page 6 of R-91 on those. 

Now, all I want to know is, is the 

stipulation covering from six on as to the 

purpose? I just need to know the rules. 

MR. ODAM: Well, I stipulated and as I 

stated there. I said R-91, 92 and 93 are 

what Mr. Mitchell just read off of them and 

what they contain. I stipulated what it was 

stating at that time. 

MR. MITCHELL: All right. 

MR. ODAM: I listened to him say it, 

and if it says check and claim number and so 

forth, then I stipulated to that. 

THE MASTER: Let's see what the problem 

really is. 

To what extent do you intend to attempt 

to disprove the recitals as to what the funds 

were used for in R-91, for example? 

It says rent on O.P.'s tractor. Do you 

intend to show it was not rent on O.P.'s 

tractor? 

MR. ODAM: Well, that recital on there -
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THE MASTER: Or do you intend to show 

that was the recital on the check? 

MR. ODAM: No, sir. The 10-18 -- I used 

January 8, 1973, and someone put a notation, 

rent on O.P.'s two D-8 dozers. 

THE MASTER: Put on the exhibit or the 

check? 

MR. ODAM: On the exhibit. 

THE MASTER: All right. 

MR. ODAM: That that rent on O.P. 's two 

D-8 Caterpillar dozers was not put on there 

for the purpose of saying that the county 

check was -- you have to take this in a 

context of the entire case. It is not the 

fact that the D-8 dozer went out to the 

county, but our evidence shows that particula~ 

check in evidence, that that money that came 

back was applied and then used to pay for 

O.P.'s two D-8 Caterpillars. 

That is what I asked Judge Carrillo, 

why or what that notation meant, because 

obviously that would not be an invoice from 

the county. 

That, as our case with that January 8th, 

1973, and we could get the county check in 
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that amount, but that check went into a bank 

account and from that, that check went for 

the payment for the two D-8 Caterpillars . 

It was purported that the money was in 

the scheme of being obtained for those 

purposes. The same thing down on -- and it 

might -- you see, Your Honor, what I am 

saying, as far as the -- like our evidence 

has been all along that the 10-18 was 

connected with the rent that was being paid 

all along to Plains Machinery under the 

rental-purchase agreement, rent on O.P.'s 

two D-8 Cats. They were the ones being 

rented and the money was taken from the count 

into the fund and from that on out, not that 

as to leave the impression that those two 

D-8 Cats were out doing work. 

There is no evidence in this record 

they were used for the county, but that the 

money was taken from the county to pay for 

those. That was a notation and this one was 

put down here on here all along. That is a 

different type of notation. 

THE MASTER: I •ee what you mean. You 

say because thia exhibit says rent on O.P.'s 
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tvo D-8 dozers doesn't necessarily mean they 

were rented to the county. You are 

suggesting that on the lease-purchase 

agreement, it vas money paid for the two 

Caterpillars? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, sir, and that was my 

question to Judge Carrillo, what does that 

mean, and he said I don't know. 

MR. MITCHELL: In other words, what, as 

I understand -- we are not going to agree on 

Page 6 on that? 

THE MASTER: I don't think counsel says 

you see, that is in a sense a.biguous. That 

doesn't necessarily mean the tractors were 

ranted to the county. 

MR. MITCHELL: I am not fussing, because 

it is going to be an intricate process 

where parties stipulate and then don't. 

MR. ODAM: I really object to that, to 

say that I would back out of a stipulation. 

I don't want this record to indicate that I 

have done anything other than that all along. 

THE MASTER: I will agree with that. 

You may proceed, Mr. Odam. 
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of R -- corrPctton, E-192. 

MR. MITCHELL: EYcuse me, Judge, dtdn't 

I ~ave ~fm on votr dire• 

MR. ODAM: I ~m ~nrry. Maybe t~~t ts 

where we -'Ire-. 

THE MASTER: I thou~ht ynu had 

MR. MITCHELL: I had not nutte I 

had one more f!Uest'f.on. 

THE MASTER: You m~ty nro.cePd. I thou~ht 

you had ftnt~hed. 

MR. ODAM: I thouJ!;ht he h~d, too, and I 

11m sorry. 
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BY MR. MITCHELL: 

VOIR DIRE EXAMINATION 
(Contfnu~~) -----

41'\A 

MR. MITCHELL: E-91-1. I mi~ht have 

mi.sstated it. 

THE MASTER: E-192-11 

MR, MITCHELL: Ri~~t. 

A I stat~d b~forP t~At wP ~ot tt from th~ bank 

Q Wher~? 

A From San Die~n. Fir~t State Bank nf San Die~o. 

Q You talked About it in termA of evtd~nce. I w11nt 

to find whtorto ft'11 tn evtdtoncP sn I c~~nob1f'<'t tn 

t~ts Exhtbtt, tf I have ~ot nnf'. 

A I believe {t w11s "resented last time I w11s herto 

tn court, t~~ bank ~tatemtonts. 

MR. MITCHELL: CounAel, may I ask 

Y~ur H~nnr, ff Mr. Odam wants to heln, I 
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you. 

t~ him. 

MR. MITCHELL: HP tp-:ti.fif'd, f.f thf' 

Court w(ll rPcatl un~•r ~~th, that thP 

and I ~m ~fmuly askfn~ h 4 m to tPll or ootnt 

uo to thP Court where thP datA camp fro~ 

on oa~P 1 of 192-1. 

MR. ODAM: Your H~nor, I b•ltev• that 

the witnP~~ tPsti.fied that it came from 

documf'ntary Pvi.dence. If Mr. MitchPll's 

MR. MITCHELL: Yes, that f.s tt. 

MR. ODAM: Then, we can do that. 

THE MASTER: The ttUPRtf.on fs, can this 

wttriess do that. Th• nuP~tfon tn Mr. 

Coultn~ ts in the dPvPloument nf E-192, 

~oeciflcally oage t, but I A!'lsume it ~oes 

also to the other oa~es, how df.d you deter-

mine the source of the de~o!'lfts' 

Z A Welt, we worked from a chart t~at was orPoar•d 
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by Mr. Don L~e. my bank statements, Ftr. from th~ 

bank. We nrPuarP~ them from th~ bank ~tat~mrnts 

and w~ noticed we had the statPments from the 

trfct, Rir. 

MR. ODAM: Al9o, the nUMtinn Mr. 

Mitch~ll asked I was ~ettin~ r~ady to ask 

him and that was "'bitt Mr. MitchP11 1 s oues-

tfon w~ts. I w~ts ~otn~ to ~tsk hfm, for 

e~amule, to -- I would not want to unless 

the Court or Mr. Mitchell wanted me to, but 

I was ~oi n~ to tl!lke htm no"'' throu~h 192 and 

utck out the source from which that was and 

work thrnu~h thts for a btt and those wer~ 

e~actly my ~uesttons when I started to ~iek 

uu we s t~ take R-91 and uroceed. 

THE MASTER: You have offered E-192 and 

tt has been admitted which rulin2 I wtll 

hauutly reconsider, but I think Counsrl has 

a ri~ht to P7am1ne on the E~hibtt before 

you start voir df.re. 

MR. MITCHELL: I didn't mean to sten 

on his toes. I thou~ht I had the witness 

on voir dire. 

THE MASTER: But he s~ty~ he intends to 
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~eveloo the very ~~me matert~l. I think he 

2 has a r~eht t~ do th~t. Ynu may ~roceed, 

3 Mr. Odsm. 

5 

6 

7 EXAMINATION CONTINUE9 

8 

9 
BY MR. ODAM: 

10 Q Mr. Coulin~. you're looktnsz l'lt the entry, and 

11 lPt's take, for PYI'Imole, the fir~t four, five 

12 Pntries on oa~e 1 and sll the~P references for 

13 thP bPneflt of thP Mastpr and Counsel and the 

record unti.l indtcated othPr,.•i~e, I will try to 

15 make dPar that I l'lm referrln~ to the first entry 

16 on oa~e 1 unless I am referrtn~ to some other 

17 EYhibit. An~ I am refPrrin~ now to the entries, 

18 Mr. Coulin~. d11ted Aoril the 16th, 1971, and the 

19 first one is two ninety-ei~hty, nlnpteen fourteen 

forty•sev.en, a thousand ei.J?;ht, threP o eip:ht 

21 etJ?;hty and the sev~n ei~hty. 

THE MASTER: No, no. i. t' s 1ust three 

hundrerl and Pi~hty. 

~ Q A11 ri~ht. ~ir. Let me takP those four, flr~t ~f 

25 1111. and thE' notation out besi.de tt on thE' E11:hi.bit, 
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Mr. CouHns:>:. i~ rounty. is tl-tl'lt corrPct? 

A Yt>!'i ~fr. 

Q And ~ill you ~tatP for tl-te record wh111t the nota-

tion county mean~? 

Duval County, TeYBR. That waR chPcks frnm 

Duval County, TE>Yas. 

Q I Ahow you what ha~ bePn marked as R-91 and refer 

vou to the entr-J.pc; on this one and tf yllu could 

ff.rst of a11. rt>ad the cl11i.m numbf'r IJnd eYolatn, tf 

you know, what thiA ts referring to wht>n it says 

rll'li.m number, for eYamole, B-889. 

A I bPli.eve the county uses a iacket form for this 

to write down the l'lmount of the bill and thf'n they 

nut a clatm number bestde tt. 

Q For PYAmole, I show you ht>re a 1acket that has 

a claim number at the ton? 

A Yf'fl. 

Q And could you rt>ad that clsi.m numbf'r? 

A B-1541. 

Q And I am rf'ferrin~ to what was marked as H·lll, 

clafm jacket, 1ust for clartftcatton, whtch w&fl 

used on welfare store or Cash Store, I belfeve, 

;ust for clllri.ficllti.on. So, thts clstm number i~ 

the clai.m numbtar aA!'Ii~ned by the county of Duval~ 
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Q And th~ amount ~ould bP thP Amount nf mnnPy turnPd 

2 in by your stnr~ to DuvAl County? 

3 A YP~, ~ir, 

5 

6 A Y~ ~i.r. 

7 Q And this amount of money, thrPP n ei2ht, c~tn you 

8 i~entify thP R-91, threP n eig~t? Cen you fdenttfy 

9 it on thP --

10 A YE'S, ~ir, it'~ the ftrst rhPC'k on thf' fi.rst four 

11 C'hPC'kS. 

U Q And e~smfnin~ R-91, thf' first four Pntrips on 

13 R-91, csn you find tho~P fi.rst four entries on 

14 R-91 as bei.ng money n8id from Duv8l County --

15 A Yes , ~ i. r . 

16. Q To the store? 

17 A Yes, ~ir. 

~ Q And sre the first four entri.e~ on R-91, do they 

19 Annesr to be du~l{C'ated on the fi.r~t entries on 

20 t 92. 08 ge. 1? 

21 A Yes, str. 

22 0 The first four Pntrfes? 

23 A Ye!'l, ~ tr. 

24 Q I show you whitt ha!'l been marked as R-89-l whi.ch 

25 i.~ thP RPsoondent's Exhibit end ask ff you csn 
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2 

3 A That t~ ft c~ny from th~ Ftr~t StAtP B~tnk of Sftn 

4 Di~2o, ~t8tement to the Benavides Imnlement and 

5 HAr~w~tre Com~any on Anril the 10th, 1971, 

6 Q What ts thf' Amount of the first entry of denosi.t 

7 in th~tt bank account? 

8 A Three thousan~ three hundred and one dollars and 

9 

10 0 And what ~-~~~ thE' spcond Pntry? 

11 A One thousand thrf'f' hundred and forty-four n~nety-

12 f.J_vP. 

~ Q And referrin~ back to the ~a~e 1. I ~ould like 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

24 

25 

fnr you to ~kin down. We ran -- skin down to the 

wAter district entries, for e~am~le. 

MR. MITCHELL: P~trdon mto. CounsPl. I 

didn't follo~ ~here those wPnt into E-192-l, 

those last "terns, where they carried nver. 

MR. ODAMt 92? 

MR. MITCHELL: Ye~. ~1r. 

:MR. ODAM: 192 _,. 

MR. MITCHELL: ThE' 1a~t one. 

THE MASTER: HP didn't dn that. 

MR. MITCHELL: HP hasn't? I'm sorry, 

Jud~e. 
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dir~rtly, hut --

Tt.tE MASTER: I t~tnk th~t f~ his nrP-

I 
4145' 

You arf' 

~~~kfnl!: w~ere thos P df'nosi.ts ltrP reflf'cted 

in E-192 on ns P,t> 1, 11re you not? 

MR. ODAM: Yes, !'l{r. 

THE MASTER: All ri.2ht. 

MR. ODAM: Lf't's takp t"tf' 

THE MASTER: Are you ~olnl!: to let him 

Q WPll, the first ones. the two hundrPd and ninety, 

thP nfne fourtf'en, the thous~tnd and eil!:ht and 

threP n eil!:ht, ~herf' would tho~P bf' reflectf'd on 

R-89 -- R-89-1, I'm sorry. 

A It should be on t"te thrf'f' t"tnus~nd three hundrPd 

~tnd nnP do1lar~ snd twf'nty-srvPn Cf'nts. 

Q I~ other words, the two ninety --

Q Point eip:ht o ~tnd the nine fourtPPn no-tnt four 

se~Pn and the thoussnd and efl!:ht and the thrt>e 

o E>ight and the nf'Yt E>ntry down, the SE'ven hundred 

and eil!:hty. {f th11t spven hundrf'd l'lnd E'il!:hty wE>rP 

sddPd to thP denostt would come to 11 totsl of 

t"trPe thous111nd three hundred snd one dollars and 

twenty-sevf'n cents? 
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1 

A Th~t·~ corr~ct. ~tr, 

Q Ynu ~kin~ed rlown tn t~~ n~~t two entries on the 

rhart, the ~even hu~red and fifty do1l~rs o1us 

the fivr hundr~d ~nd 

A N~n~ty-four ntnety. 

Q Ninety-four do1l~r~ and --

A Ntn~tv-ftve cent~. 

Q Ninety-ftve cent~ enuAls the ~econd entry? 

A One thousand thr~hundred nnd forty-four ninety-

Q Whtch ere backed un by deno~i_t ~Uns 1.n the b~tnk 

Account? 

A Yes, sfr, 

Q I ~ee on th~ 4-?6-71, the bAnk accounts reflect 

the deoosft of four hundred and stxty-one dollar~ 

end ftfty cents. t~ th11t correct? 

A Yes, sir. 

R-89-1 end that denostt 1.s four twenty-et~ht on 

the bank deoos{t e~d then the two school district 

~becks, one for 11 totel of one thousand, 

A Seventy-four forty-etRht. 

Q Seven~y-four dollars end forty-et~ht cents. 

A One for six hundred and --

Q Plu~ stY hundred nnd forty-four dollars end 
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twPnty cent~ wa~ al~o d~ooslted in thP bank I 
2 

aCCtlUnt? 
3 

A Ye~, !l fr. 
4 

Q Now, ~klo down. for ex~mole, tn the May 1?th, 
5 

1971, entry n~d turnin~ to o~gp R-89-2 for fflrty• 
6 

nine dollar~ and the one hundre~ ntnety-ei~ht 
7 

8-
A Ye~, str. 

9 
Q Those total uo to how much? 

10 
A Two hundred and fifty-seven dollars, sir. 

11 
Q And I believe a!l tndirsted ear1{Pr, t~at wa~ 

12 
that was incorrPCt on the rharts. That should be 

13 
twn hundred and forty•sPven dollars• do you 

14 

15 
A Yes. 

16 
MR. ODAM: And with leave of Court and 

17 
CounsPl, I would ltke to c~ange this ~econd 

de~it nr have tt --·leave it ItS 1.1!1? 

19 
THE MASTER: Well, I thou~ht the deoo~it 

sUo on that one· WiltS 1tlso erroneous. 

21 
MR. ODAM: H(), sir. it Wltl'l two forty-

22 

23 
MR. MITCHELL: N(), it wa s two forty, 

- ' 24 
Jud~e, and I think he was ri~ht. 

25' 
-THE MASTER: Oh, I am sorry. I thou~ht 
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H had 8 m1stAkP. on ft. 

MR. ODAM: No, sir. 

THE MASTER: 247? 

MR. MITCHELL: Yf'S, I will fi.nd tt if 

thE' Court wants me to. 

THE MASTER: 'W~>ll, thl'lt ts fi.nf', I 

think it's five or sfy down, Mr. Mttchf'll. 

Q And thPn you hE>ard the earliPr tP.stimony 

THE MASTER: You may Amend the E~hibit 

tn reflPct thP. corrP.ct totAl. 

Q And we are chan~in~ thP. second dP~it A~d total 

dollars and sP.vP.nty cents. 

And skin down, for e~lP, to the nPYt entry 

which i.s how much em thP chart? 

A F:i~ht hundrP.d and sf'venty-fivP dollltrs. 

Q What i~ the second P.ntry on the R-89-2 statP.mP.nt 

for thf' San Di.P~o bank account? 

A Ef.P:ht hundred and sf!'venty-ftve, s~r. 

Q And as you will rfcall earltf'r, we looke~ at 

thP deoo8it slfo which had thf' invoice number 

on f.t and comol'lrf!'d it with thf' f.nvnice number 

that was on thP. deoosit slfo for that narttcular 

nne from thf' school district and thf' court had 

ootntf!'d out it wl'ts -· 
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13 
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18 

19 

11 

A 

Q 

A 8?46. 

Q And th~ ~mount of t~~t chP~k? 

A Ef~ht hundr~~ 8n~ RPv~nty-fivP ~ollarq. 

Q And t~e Rt~tPment h~R an entry nn it, R-89-1 of 

chert to the Pntry for MAy thP ?7th end whet ts 

thP notation on t~PrP? 

A Not~s from the First StAt~ Bank of San DiPRn, 

:qf r. 

Q An~ whet iF the not~tton on R-89-2? 

A It was a denosit made on thp ?7th dey of May, 

!!tfr. 

Q And this would bP the thr~P thousand dollar notP 

that hed bPPn ~11uded to Parlier t~~t you and 

Remiro took out 1 

A YPl", str. 

Q L~t's sktn over, for ~~amole, to the bank statP-

ment for Au~uRt of-- ~l!"t of Au2u~t. 71, and 

R-89-5. Wt11 you Rkto down to thP Au~u!"t entries 

w~teh be~an at the too of ~~~e ? of 192-2. What 

fq the ftrst denosit there? 

A A hundred and ftfty dollarR, str. 

Q Wtll you identify that on the bank stat~ment, 
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R-89-';? 

A YP~. cdr. 

0 An~ what is the second nn R-89-5? Wh~tt ts the 

secon~ amount? 

A Fnur hundred an~ tPn dollars, sir. 

0 Dne" that Aonear on the chart? 

A Yel'l, sir. 

0 And the ne~t entry, Au,ust the t~th of 1971, 

those have been totaled uo on the chart, ~e 

they not? 

A Yes, str. 

0 And what is the total there on the chart? 

A Five thousand five hundll!d and forty•si.~ dollars 

andnf..nPty•nf.ne cents. 

0 What is thP total of the dennsit entry on R-89-S? 

A 
1: 

lve thousand four hundrp(! ~tnd forty-sl~ ntnety-

. nine, sir. 

Q Let'~ take that nne, for eYamnle, Au~u~t the l~th 

of 1971, the notation besidP it is county? 

A Yes, !'d.r. 

Q I believP you tPstf..f{e~ earl"'er that that ~,as ,. 

refirence to Duv~tl County. And I wi.11 -.sk you -! f 

entry on R-91. the claim number and the amount 

and the funds therp? 
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4, ') 1 

2 1tnd bridgp fund~ an<"l ti-JP codt> numbPr 129. 

3 Q And t~P nt>~t Pntry vou havr nn thP r~art i~ thrPP 

4 

5 R-91'! 

6 A Yr~. ~fr, it'~ B-1750 for thrre hundrpd and ten 

7 

9 there on August thP 11th wsq a water dt~trtct 

10 notation, 8Pven hundred and f'fty do11arA 1tnd 

11 ~ktn~tn~ over to R-91, that ~~ AuguAt of 1971. 

12 ~~At {s th~ ndatinn on R-9,? 

13 A rhe check number 60?.6 tn thE' smount of ~ hundred 

14 

15 

16 ~f"nltvide~. 

D Q And 1~t·~ take, ,ust for e~amnlP, another ~ntry 

18 heo_r.,. in Sel"t,.mber. On thP chart you havr, can 

19 you resd thE' SentPmber Pntry of SE>ntt>mber thP 2nd? 

~ A YP~. ~•r, onE' thousand ffvp hundrP~ and n~nety-

21 four dollars 8nd ten cent~. 

~ Q And I rE'fer you to the bank ~tatPrnent whtch iA 

23 

24 Ancl do you find a det1osi t of the l!lllmE' amount rm 

the bank statement1 

CHATHAM & ASSOCIATES 
COURT REPdRTERS 

717 ANTE~OPE • GUARANTY BANK P~AZA 
.CORPUS ~~R~_Tt_. TEXAS 71'01 

r 



2 

3 

4 

s 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

41')? 

~; r. 

Q And do you f·1 nd that Pntry on thP Pntry into thP 

A Ye~. "'tr. 

Q And thP neyt two entries. iu~t for eY~mnlP, twn 

w~ter distrtct ~hecks and t~e4r tot~1 amount? 

A OnP thnu~and two hundred ~nd n{nety thirty-thrPe. 

Q And thn"'P are rnmnoRed of two w~tPr district 

Q And thflt iR thP l~t r'lf SentPmbPr. I am referrin11: 

Dn you 

fi.nd it on R-9~ '> 

A YPt'l, !'!i.r, rherk number 61.09 f.or !'Ieven hundrf'd 

and fifty dollars. 

Q Is one entry Pnd ~o you find the Pntry nn R-9~ 

nf the five hundred and fnrty dn11ar"' and thirty-

thrf>e centt~~'> 

A Yes, !'li.r. 6109 iq flve hundred fin~ forty dollflr"' 
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MR. ODAM: Y~ Honor, an~ fnr thP bPnpfit 

by thP Court to mso, I would not tl'lkE> 12 

thPm un, l'llthou~h that certl'linly ~l'ln be 

dnne. but ~t ~nuld take l'ln tnnrd{nl'lte amount 

of time ~nd that i~ thP whn1e ~ur~o~P of thP 

~ummary 1n the ftrst nlacE>, {~ to summar!re 

them by thE> chart~. 

In other word~, I would movP on todAy 

or AnothPr t4me to another Rection of the 

ch11rt. I "·i11 make that comment at thts 

t{me. 

MR. MITCHELL: Jud~E> 

THE MASTER: You cl'ln l'tsk thE> wttnPs~ if 

that nl'lttPrn ~~ truP of thP ball'lnce of thP 
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MR, ODAM: YP~. ~1r, lpt mP ~~ that. 

Q Mr. Coutin~. wp hav~ takPn you thr~u~h. ~r I h~vP 

R-89-1 or, corrPcti.nn, R-89 with th~ !!ub-narts 

and thP Court has referrP~ tn an~ we havP PYaminPd 

And mv t!Uesti.on tn you i.s: Thatdocumeontation, Wit!-! 

that u~ed as a nattern of what we have di.11cus~Pd 

here• was that u~e~ to make un the amounts of 

dtano!lf.t~ that aooeoar throu~hnut thP chart? 

A YP~. !li.r. 

MR. Mnt:: HELL: I wa!l ~oi.ng tn make 

observati.on, Jud~e. but nerhao!l I mi.~ht dn 

it when I ~et him and I was ~nin~ to 11ee if 

couldn't a~ree that E-192 does not tncludP 

~tny other rf!'cttal matttrtal beo~inntn~ on ollfi'P 6 

of R-91 or thP recital mateorial that is in 

the fnr, F-0-R column, and on R-92 or the 

for column tn 91. I thtnk it's obv~ous. 

THE MASTER: Thtt E-xhtbft sneak~ for 

itself, but as I have !'leen it, your stlllt:P-

ment is corrPct. 

MR. ODAM: And I would certainly a~reeo 

with thlllt statement, that f11 nbvinus 
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MR. MITCHELL: That ,,of 11 !IIVP mf' from 

~otn~ back tn ~n Mr. Couttne whf'n I ~Pt him 

t~ show that {~~~~'~ c~rry f~rth 8nd I 

thtnk to th8t P7tPnt WP h8Vf' accomnltshed 
. l_l·:k 

that. Th~n\-,f/t?,g(l i{Atft!:j,~Pyf'rs. 
Mr. O~am has notnte~ out by thf' pvf.dPncP, 

of thP dP~o~ft and th~t •~ thP label at thf' 

tn". 

THE MASTER: WPll, tht~ ts a brPakin, 

notnt, I hPliPve. 

7-fR. ODAM: y,.s, ~ir. 

THE MASTER: Lrt 1 !ll brP8k unti.l tomorr""'. 

DPcemhPr lRth at 1:00 unt-tl 8:10 on DecPm-

hf'r 19th, 1975.) 
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